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CONGRESSIONAL.
In the Senate on the 24tli Mr. Ingalls

offered an amendment as an additional sec
tion, that the provisions of the judicial ex
penses bill, just vetoed, be divested of politi
cal clauses and jury clauses. The amendment 
was amended by adding the clause of the judi
cial expense bill precluding the appointment 
o f deputy marshals. The Senate without fur
ther business adjourned.

On the 24th in the House the so-called 
political assessment bill was taken up. 
The morning hour was consumed in roll-calls 
upon dilatory motions. Tho House then pro
ceeded to the business on the speaker’s table, 
which was disposed of as follows: Senate 
amendments to bills relating to the territorial 
assembly of Montana were concurred in. The 
Senate bill for the benefit of the widow and 
children of the late Gen. James Shields, and 
an increase of the pension of Caroline L. 
Webster, passed. The Senate bill relative to 
vessels not impelled wholly by sail or by in
ternal motive power of their own was taken up,- 
and without disposing of the bill the House 
adjourned.

Tho Senate on the 25th took up the.con
current resolution providing for a joint-com
mittee of five Senators and seven Representa
tives, to report next December what change, 
if any, should be made in guarding and collect
ing the revenue. Referred to the finance com
mittee. The following joint resolution was 
introduced: That a complete remonetization 
of silver, its full restoration as money metal, 
and its free coinage by the government of the 
United States are demanded, alike by the dic
tates of justice and wise Statesmanship. Or
dered printed. A long discussion was had on 
the finance question arid government revenue. 
Mr. Windom read a statement showing the 
percentage of losses upon every one thousand 
dollars disbursed during different administra
tions, as follows: Jackson, $10.55; Van Buren, 
$21.15; Harrison, $10.37; Polk, $8.34; Taylor 
and Fillmore, $7.64; Pierce, $5.86; Buchanan, 
$6.98; Lincoln, $1.41; Johnson, 4 cents and 8 
mills; Grant, first term, 4 cents; second term, 
2 cents and G mills. The Senate adjourned.

In the House on the 25th the resolution in
structing the committee on rules to sit during 
the vacation, for the purpose of codifying and 
simplifying tho rules of the House, was re
ported by Mr. Blackburn and adopted. Mr. 
Upson offered a resolution, calling on the sec
retary of war for information as to the num
ber of massacres which have been committed 
by the Mexicans and Indians in Texas since 
the first of January; and also, as to the num
ber and class of troops under command of 
Brig-Gen. Ord. Adopted. The Senate bill ex
empting from license and other fees .vessels 
not propelled wholly by sails or by internal 
motive power of their own, was taken up. Ad- 
, mrned.
5 In the Senate on the 26th the silver
resolution went over, and consideration was 
resumed o f the joint resolution to provide 
extra pay for congressional employes. The re
port of the conference committee on the letter 
carriers’ deficiency bill was adopted. The 
principal modification is that the appropria
tions for balances due railroads is stricken 
out. She finance committee, by a majority 
vote, made several important amendments in 
the House bill providing for the exchange of 
trade dollars for legal tender silver dollars, 
and decided that its further consideration 
should be postponed until next December, with 
the understanding, however, that the bill and 
amendments are then to be reported to the 
Senate as practicable. The principal reason 
for not reporting the bill this session, is to 
preclude the possibility of the Warner silver 
bills being moved as an amendment in the 
Senate, in advance of the completed consider
ation of that measure by the committee. The 
judicial expenses appropriation bill was read 
a second time and referred to the committee 
on appropriations, and the Senate adjourned.

On tho 26th in the House the conference re
port UDon the letter carriers’ bill was agreed 
to. The House then went into a committee of 
the whole, Mr. Blackburn in the chair, on the 
bill making appropriations for certain judicial 
expenses, all the general debate thereon being 
limited to one minute. There was, however, 
no general debate, and the bill was read by 
sections for amendment. Several amendments 
were prop ped but none adopted except an 
amendment providing that a commission shall 
be appointed from the principal political party 
in the district in which the court is held op
posed to that to which the clerk of court may 
belong. Adopted. Mr. Caswell moved to 
strike out the clause repealing the test oath. 
Tho amendment was rejected and the commit
tee rose and reported the bill to the House and 
it was passed—ycaR, 99; nays/67. The House 
went into a committee on the bill making ap
propriations to pay fees of United States mar
shals and their general deputies. The nouse 
then ad journed.

In the Senate on the 27th Mr. Vest’s
resolutioi^declaring in favor of the free coin
age and remonetization of silver was taken up. 
The committee was pledged to act on it early 
in December. A resolution, providing addi
tional nay for congressional employes, was 
again taken up. The amendments of Messrs. 
Wallace and Ingalls, forming the old judicial 
expenses bill, political assessment bill, etc., 
were withdrawn by unanimous consent, and 
the resolution passed, as reported from the 
committee, with slight amendments. The 
House bill making appropriations to pay the 
fees of United State* marshals and their gen
eral deputies was read twice and referred to 
the committee on appropriations. The reso
lution heretofore submitted providing for a 
joint committee composed of three members 
each, the House and Senate committee on mines 
and mining to act in aid of the committee ap
pointed under the Rundry civil act o f 1879 to 
codify the laws relating to tho .survey and dis
position of the public lands, etc., was adopted. 
The presiding officer laid before the Senate a 
message from the President of tho United 
States transmitting his veto of Senate bill 
595 for the relief of Joseph B. Collins. Re
ferred to the committee on military affairs. 
Adjourned.

In the House on the 27th, after the morning 
hour private business was dispensed with, and 
the House went into a committee of the whole 
on tho bill appropriating $600,OQD to pay the 
fees of United States marshals and their gener
al deputies. After a long and eloquent debate 
the committee rose and reported the bill to the 
House, and it was passed; yeas 88, nays 69. 
The Senate joint resolution for the appoint
ment o f  a joint committee o f  the two houses, 
to take into consideration what change,if any, 
should be made in the mode of collecting and 
guarding the revenue of the government, was 
referred to the committee of the whole. Mr. 
Clymcr, from the committee on appropriations, 
reported a bill correcting two clerical errors in 
the atmy appropriation bill. Passed. A vote 
was taken on tho day of final adjournment, 
and the House then adjourned.

In the Senate on the 23th a resolution
was offered calling on the President for corres
pondence between the State department and 
Mexico, iu regard to the proposed survey of 
the North States of Mexico, for the Austin and 
Topolarampa railroad company; adopted. 
The House bill to correct two verbal errors in 
the army bill, approved June 23d, 1879, pass
ed. The appropriation bill for the payment 
of marshals fees was rejected on a first hear
ing. It was then read % second time and pass
ed. A short executive session was then held, 
and when the doors were re-opened the Senate 
adlourned.

Ou tho 28th iu the House consideration was

resumed of the Senate bill exempting from 
license and enrollment fees, vessels not pro
pelled wholly by sail or internal motive pewer 
of their own. A great deal of noise and con
fusion was occasioned by Mr. Acklen, who 
claimed he was entitled to the hour to speak 
upon tho bill. The speaker ruled Mr. Acklen 
was not entitled to the hour. After several 
resolutions had been offered the bill 
passod. The committee on foreign affairs re
ported back the joint resolution providing for 
a further treaty with Mexico. Passed—yeas, 
79; nays, 66. The resolution authorized the 
President to appoint one or more commission
ers, not to exceed three, at a salary of $5,000 
each, to take stepR with a view of entering into 
a further treaty with Mexico. The effort to go 
to business on the speaker’s table was defeat
ed by the failure of a quorum to vote and the 
House adjourned.

The Senate on the 30th resumed consid
eration of Mr. Vest’s remonetization of the 
silver bill pending. The resolution was re
ferred to the finance committee. Considera
tion was resumed of the Senate bill relating 
to vessels not propelled wholly by sail or in
ternal motive power of their own, exempting 
such a craft from enrollment or license. The 
bill was read and referred to the committee on 
appropriations. Mr. Windom accordingly in
troduced the bill, which is the marshal’s ap
propriation bill, vetoed, minus the political 
clauses. The bill was read twice and the ques
tion being on its third reading, Mr. Eaton 
moved to amend by adding tho political claus
es of the vetoed marshals appropriation bill, 
making the bill exactly the same as the one 
vetoed. The bill was indefinitely postponed. 
The Senate then went into executive session 
and when the doors were re-opened, adjourn
ed.

In the House on the 30th the chaplain asked 
the blessing of the Lord upon all the meas
ures which have been wisely and prudently 
adopted. The message was received from the 
l ’resident announcing his approval o f the ju
dicial expenses bill. AIro a veto message of 
the marshals bill. Only a few bills o f any 
general interest were introduced. In the call 
of States a number of bills were introduced. 
The present session lias had presented about 
2,525 bills. After some personal explanations 
denying the knowledge of a bargain between 
southern Democrats and Republicans the veto 
mcRRage of the President was read. The House 
refused to pass the bill over the veto vote. 
A message was received from the President 
calling attention to the immediate necessity of 
making some adequate provisions for the due 
execution by marshals and deputy marshals of 
important duties intrusted to them. The mes
sage was referred to the committee on appro
priations. The Home then proceeded to the 
business on the speaker’s table. The bill origi
nally introduced by Mr. McKenzie (Ky.) put
ting salts o f quinine and sulphate of quinine 
on the free list, was passed. After a negative 
vote on the United States marshals appropria
tion biU the House adjourned.

WASHINGTON TOPICS.
The secretary of the treasury has been 

informed that Bolivia has decreed the issue of 
letters of marque with authority to privateers 
to seize Chilian property in neutral vessels, 
ami that the agents of Bolivia have departed 
for the United States.

The President received a communica
tion from the Senate judiciary committee with 
regard to the withdrawal of the nomination 
of Secretary McCrary as judge o£ the eighth 
judicial circuit.

Gen. A. A. Humphreys, chief o f engin
eers, has requested that he be placed on the 
retired list. The request will be granted.

CRIMINALITIES.
A QUIET CHICAGO PICNIC.

A Bohemian Sunday school organiza
tion had a picnic at the Silver Leaf Grove, in 
the suburbs of Chfcago last week. Various 
gangs o f drunken roughs were troublesome to 
the party, so much so that the persons in 
chargo of the picnic sent for a company of 
Bohemian sharpshooters to protect them. The 
latter arrived on the ground, and shortly after 
one of them had a quarrel with a turbulent 
fellow named Clark, and gave him a good 
threshing, and had him ejected from the 
grounds. Clark told his story to a big crowd 
outside, and they immediately began hurling 
broken bricks, stones and other missils at the 
picnic party. The sharpshooters became so 
exasperated that they opened fire on the crowd 
which resulted in two or three volleyR. Lieu
tenant Dadweir denies having giveh an order 
to fire, and says his men fired onlv after great 
provocation. When the affair became known 
two large squads of police were sent to the 
scene and the entire company of sharpshooters 
were arrested and marched to the station 
house, where seventeen of them were retained, 
the remainder being released.

THREE MEN MURDERED.
Last week the little town of Aullville 

near Sedalia, Mo., was the scene of another 
terrible shooting affray, in which one man was 
killed instantly and two others were mortally 
wounded. It. B. Taylor, better known as 
“Dick,”  and Robert Taylor, are brother, and 
lived in the same neighborhood with B. C. 
Wren. The Taylors had a difficulty some time 
ago with Wren which finally grew into a dead
ly hatred. The Taylors met Wren on tho day 
of the tragedy, a few words passed, when the 
Tayl«rs drew their revolvers, and placed them 
right against Wren, put three or four bullets 
in his body. Although wounded unto death, 
Wren drew his revolver, and shot Dick Taylor 
dead in his tracks. He then turned on Bob 
Taylor, and gave him a Rhot, from which there 
is no hope of his recovery. Wren then fell 
from exhaustion and soon died.

ROPED IN TO ETERNITY.
Robert Jones, the negro who murdered 

Rudolph Eaton while in the village of Rocky 
Mount, Dec. 25th, 1877, wrr publicly executed 
last week at Tarboro, N. C. The sheriff left 
the jail with the prisoner in an opened wagon, 
the Edgecombe guards accompanying with a 
negro fire company in red shirts. Jones talk
ed, laughed and poked fun at the sheriff. Ho 
dwelt long on his religious experience. He 
said he was going straight to heaven.

KENTUCKY OUTLAWS.
On the night of the 21st, near Frankfort, 

Ky., a party of unknown men attacked tho 
house o f Bam Faulkner, and severely wounded 
Faulkner, as he ran from the house. They 
then set fire to the dwelling, which was con
sumed with its inmates, Harry Russell, aged 
17, who was also shot, and two children of 
Faulkner, aged 11 and 3. No cause is given 
for this brutal affair.

A MYSTERIOUS MURDER.
At Bhio Ridge, St. Louis county last

Saturday Mrs. Agnes Dicckman waR murdered 
in her bed. She had a bullet hole in her fore
head, another jnst behind the left ear and still 
another in the neck, several slight cuts on the 
head and neck, and the b<»d saturated with 
blood. Intense excitement followed the dis
covery.

8TIT.L THE BULLET FLIES.
Last week at California City, R. II.

Moore, keeper of the Dupont Powder cora- 
pany’w magazine, shot and instantly killed A. 
Fulton, manager of tho works, and then blew 
his own brains out. The tragedy was enacted 
in the presence of Fulton’s wife and children. 
Fulton had recently given Moore notice that 
he would dispense with his further services.

CAUGHT AT LAST.
Charles Marcus, who is credited with 

being one of the shrewdest thieves, forgers 
and confidence men in the country, was arrest

e d  in Muscatine, Iowa, charged with numerous

burglaries and forgeries in Chicago and else
where. The post office department is said to 
have been searching for him for the past eight 
months.

STABBING AFFRAY.
John L. Maxwell, a well-known lawyer 

of Leavenworth, was badly stabbed in the 
breast on the 22nd at Kickapos, while endeav
oring to quell a riot that took place at his 
brother’s place in that burg. Tho wounds, 
though not necessarily fatal, arc pronounced 
of a serious nature.

THE ANTI-POLYGAMISTS.
The anti-poly gam y society has prepared 

letters to President Hayes, exposing some mis
statements in deleg-vte Connor’s letter, and 
asking that Reynolds, convicted of bigamy, 
and now serving a term in the penitentiary at 
Lincoln, Neb., be not transferred to Utah ter
ritory.

WRITS OF ERROR.
Tho New Jersey court of error and ap

peals lias just issued a writ of error in the 
cases of ex-8enator Cornish, under sentence to 
Btate prison for fraudulently raising bills up
on the county, and of Noyes, the ex-insurance 
president, now serving a term in State prison.

TRAMP DEPREDATIONS.
Last Saturday two harvesters were met 

by two tramps near Alton Junction, 111., who 
attemtped to rob them. Resistance was made, 
when one of the harvesters was shot and kill
ed and both robbed. Tho tramps tied and were 
pursued by a posse of citizens.

A FORGERY FIZZLE.
Mrs. Sarah W . Underwood, arrested

some weeks ago charged with having uttered 
forged notes to the value of $14,000, purport
ing to be drawn by B. U. Underwood, o f Mil
ford, Maa«., was arraigned in the municipal 
court of Milwaukee and discharged.

AN ALDEBMANIC FOROER.
Last Saturday James J. Edwards, aged

60, a well-known citizen and cx-aldcrman of 
Newton, Mass., and a flour and commission 
merchant in that city, was arrested for forgery 
of paper in tho possession of the Maverick 
bank. The forgeries aggregate $80,000.

THE CORONER’S VERDICT.
The coroner’s inquest held it Farkyille, 

Mo., last week over the remains of Dr. B. L. 
Spencer resulted in this verdict: ‘ 'Deceased 
came to his death by pistol Bhot wounds tired 
from the hands of Wiley Stallard.”

KILLED HIS WIFE.
Edgar D. Thomas and wife have lived 

apart. Last week ho called nix>n his wife at 
the house of her father, in Providence, It. I., 
and during a brief interview, shot her fatally 
and tied.

HE LIGHTED OUT.
Henry J. Buete, clerk in the light-house 

board at Staten Island, has disappeared, after 
forging Gen. Duane’s name, abstracting $200 
lrom the safe and defrauding Staten Island
ers.

CONVICTED OF PERJURY.
James Dempsey, for thirty years past, 

coroner at Staten Island, has been convicted 
of perjury, and sentenced to the Btate prison 
for one year at hard labor.

MURDERED AND ROBBED.
Eldridge Ruey, a farmer of Tioga coun

ty, N. Y., was murdered and robbed by Daniel 
Bcarles, colored, whom ho refused to loan 
money.

STRUNG TO SATAN.
Last Friday Henry Taylor, colored, was 

hung at Forest City. He protested his inno
cence to the last. Death resulted from strangu
lation.

BALANCED AND LEFT.
J. W . Lesperance, clerk in the Labauque

National bank, is short in his cash $6,000.

CASUALTIES.
CRUSHED TO DEATH.

At Wichita, Kan., last week, a distress
ing accident happened to Allen Lawrence, a 
fifteen year old son of H. W. Lawrence, which 
caused his death. Young Lawrence waR en
gaged, with a hired hand, on his father’s farm, 
hauling wheat. After loading, the son at
tempted to mount the load, and while in the 
act, the front standard of the wagon-rack gave 
way, precipitating a portion of the load, with 
Lawrence, upon the horses’ backs. From there 
lie fell beneath the front part of the wagon, 
the horses took fright and ran away, passing 
the wheels of one side of the wagon over his 
body, causing internal injuries, from which be 
died about one hour afterwards.

A BAD EVENT.
In Kansas City last week, Mr. and Mrs. 

Charles L. Hart, drank a decoction of jimson 
weed, and were both poisoned. They lived 
only a few hours. Mrs. Hart on the night of 
the 23rd went to the closet and took down what 
she thought was a package of boneset, over 
which boiling water was poured for the pur
pose of making a tea. This was allowed to 
steep over night, and on arising for early 
breakfast next morning, before eating, hus
band and wife partook of the drug, the former 
drinking a full glass, and the latter a half 
glass. Their two children, very fortunately, 
had not yet arisen, or they, too, would have 
been treated to a dose of the tea.

A FATAL EXPLOSION.
On Friday last in Philadelphia the ex

plosion of the boiler at Wilt’s extensive plain
ing mill, on Front and Brown streets, caused 
great consternation. The engine house and a 
portion o f the mill were blown in all direc
tions. Several dwelling houses in the vicinity 
arc wrecked. The dead body of the engineer 
was taken from tho ruins. The boiler by the 
force of the explosion was driven into the sec
ond story o f a dwelling. Claude Long, 8 years 
old, was killed; his sister, Stella, 11 years old, 
was badly hurt; their mother and Mrs. Anna 
McAvay arc missing and believed to be buried 
in the ruins.

A HOLOCAUST.
At Wilson, Kas., last week, the house 

of Isaac Wilson, tenanted by J. W. Ilaffa’s 
family, was entirely consumed by fire, and Mr. 
Haifa's two youngest children burned to death. 
Mrs. Haffa had every shred o f clothing burned 
frflm her body, and is cooked to a crisp. Mr. 
Haffa’s hands arc so badly burned that he will 
be crippled for life The fire was caused by 
some turpentine igniting, and the flames spread 
so rapidly that it was impossible to Rave tho 
children, though only a few feet from the door. 
A child six years old, who was up stairs, jump
ed from the window and escaped without in
jury.

BURNED TO DEATH.
Tho dwelling: house o f J. W. Reynolds, 

near Jonesboro, Oa., has been destroyed by 
fire. In it burned his daughter and sister-in- 
law, young girls o f 13 and 16 years. The fire 
originated in their room, which was locked on 
the inside They were so blinded or bewil
dered that they could not open the door, al
though Reynolds, who had been awakened by 
the roaring of the flames called them and 
tried to break the door in. He then went to 
save his wife and barely succeeded in getting 
her out. He was very badly burned, and it is 
feared fatally.

Yionxs OF TnE elements.
In Salt Creek Valley, northwest of

Leavenworth about six miles, the bodies of an 
aged Frenchman named Merrittc and his wife 
was discovered in the mins of their house. 
From what could be learned of the circum
stances the couple while living in their home 
alone were killed by the storm on the night of 
the 26th, as the house is in ruins, and the

bodies badly mutilated as if  they had been 
struck while sleeping, by the falling of the 
timbers and walls.

FUNERAL TRAIN WRECKED.
On the 25th the Atlantic express on the 

Lake Shore and Michigan Southern railroad was 
wrecked near Hamburg. A special coach at
tached to the train at Dayton, Ohio, contain
ing a funeral party of eleven persons, bound 
for Medina, N. Y., was thrown from the tracl 
and partly turned over. Tho intense heat 
having, it is believed, spread the rails. Several 
persons were fatally injured.

A STEAMBOAT ELEVATED.
A terrible accident occurred on the Mis

souri river, five miles from Nebraska City last 
week. The boiler of the government tug boat 
Clyde exploded, killing James Lane, of East 
Nebraska City, and Herman Bohl,fireman, and 
engineer Isaacs, and Wm. McKinney, o f St. 
Louis, fatally injured. R. Pinney, captain of 
tho tug, and Matt Pyle, horribly wounded.

A DESTRUCTIVE STORM.
Reports coming in from Central and 

Western Iowa, and Eastern Nebraska show 
great damage done by the storm on the night 
of the 24th, to bridges, farm buildings and 
grain. Tho only Iors o f life reported, is that 
of the wife and two daughters of B. McCastlas, 
near Stewart. Ia. They were drowned by the 
overflow of Deer creek.

A RAILROAD COLLISION.
Last week a passenger train for Acton, 

on the Southeastern railway, came in collision 
with a construction train. Juan Dally, engi
neer, and Mono Norris, o f the latter train, were 
killed. Fred. Cutler. Jr., and two others 
named Taylor and Pittrealt, were seriously 
injured. Most of the passengers were bruised.

KILLED IN A COAL nOLE.
By the breaking of the spreader chain, 

Win. Savajre and Lewis W. Snyder, machinists, 
and James Hawkins, boiler maker, were per- 
cipitatcd to the bottom of the slope at Wil- 
liamstown colliery. Savage and Snyder wero 
killed. Hawkins was severely injured.

RAIN, WIND, AND HAIL.
Last week Fort Scott was visited by a 

terrible storm of wind and hail, lasting about 
one hour. The lightning was the heaviest 
known for many years. The fall o f water was 
unusually heavy. The thermometer had stood 
for three dayR 100° in the shade.

A PLEASURE STEAMER EXPLODES
The pleasure steamer May Queen, on

Lake Minnetonka Peninsula, a Rummer resort 
near Minneapolis, exploded while landing at 
the wharf on the upper lake. The boat is a 
complete wreck, and Runk in five feet o f wa
ter. Several persons were killed and fatally* 
wounded.

A MARYLAND CYCLONE.
A regular Kansas cyclone passed over 

Baltimore iast week continuing 30 minutes. 
In the track of the storm street were deluged 
and in Uic vicinity of the Custom House and 
Maryland Institute forty or fifty buildings were 
unroofed and large plate glass windows de
stroyed.

A RAILWAY CALAMITY!
Near Wytheville, Va., an engine and 

three front cars of the east bound mail ^train 
broke through Reed creek bridge, and fell a 
distance of eighty feet. Express messenger 
Langhorn was killed. Conductor Faii£ax and 
two mail agents injured and several passengers 
hurt.

EIGHT INCHES OF RAIN.
At Griffin, Tex., a terrific rain storm 

swept over that place recently. Over eight 
inches of water fell, flooding the town. Three 
people were drowned in the town and four 
just below. Immense damage] was done to 
property in the vicinity.

FATAL RUNAWAY.
In Philadelphia last week while driving 

through the park, Mrs. McFarlard and broth
er, Jno. J. Graham, were thrown from the car
riage, the horses running away. Mrs. McFar
land was killed. Her brother was dangerously 
injured.

FIRE IN TIIE MINES.
A fire at Glendale on the 25tb, destroy

ed the smelter and quartz-mill, office, etc., of 
the Hecla Mining company, the most exten
sive works of the kind in that vicinity. The 
loss is estimated at $100,000.

SMALL POX IN NEW YORK.
Two more cases of small-pox are report

ed. As the disease was contracted, doubtless, 
in a factory where all the afflicted were em
ployed, the factory haR been closed and the 
premises and stock disinfected.

FOUND DROWNED.
The body of Marshal Davis, a prominent 

insurance agent of Toledo, O., was found in the 
river. Nothing is known as to the circum
stances of his death, but it is supposed to be a 
case of accidental drowning.

OONE OVER THE RIVER.
Frederick Bressmer, released two weeks 

ago from the Columbus lunatic asylum, com
mitted suicide last Saturday by drowning in 
the Scioto river.

MADAME ROLLAND FOUND.
The body of Madame Holland, drowned

while visiting the falls, with her husband, 
while on a bridal tour, has been found.

DIED FROM YELLOW FEVER.
The steamer Cummings arriving from 

Para, reported the loss of the captain and two 
seamen from yellow fever.

POLITICAL MATTERS.
CONVENTION OF NATIONALS.

The convention of the nationals who
withdrew from the Columbus convention, was 
held in Toledo, O., on the 24th with a small 
attendance, only ten or twenty Congressional 
districts in tho State being represented. After 
reading the resolutions and a number of let
ters from different men o f prominence, among 
which was one from Peter Cooper, a resolution 
was adopted declaring, in view of the extraor
dinary political situation, it would be inexpe
dient to nominate a State ticket at this time, 
and the convention adjourned sine die.

FOREIGN NEWS.
Hanlan left Newcastle on the 26th, re

ceiving an enthusiastic farewell. He thanked 
the people for this kindness and said he was 
ready to meet all the comers to contest the 
cup. Arriving in Manchester a tremendous 
crowd cheered Hanlan loudly. In the evening 
he was presented with a diamond solitaire, 
and made a suitable reply. The stage was 
decorated with British and American flags.

The Peruvian iron clad turret ship 
Uuascar, bombarded Antofagasoto and cap
tured two Chilian transports. Tho Chilian 
man-of-war Covadouga, wooden, has stranded. 
There has been an indecisive engagement be
tween Hauscar and the Chilian iron clads.

The Russian and Servian commissioners 
have been unable to arrange the boundary, in 
the neighborhood of Kanla, a Russian captain, 
with three hundred men, drove the Servians 
back to the boundary existing' previous to the 
war.

A national subscription to raise a monu
ment to the memory of the prince imperial is 
proposed. A bronze statue, representing the 
prince imperial in the uniform in which he 
died, is suggested.

Advices from Buenas Ayres report Chili
had concluded a treaty with the Argentine

States, containing a clause which gives the 
whole of Patagonia to Argentine republic.

The Protestant Sunday school house in 
Mayrus, Galway county, Ireland, has been 
sacked by thirty persons who came from a dis
tance. Bibles were thrown into the sea.

Queen Victoria, accompanied by Princess 
Beatrice and Prince I<eopold, visited Empress 
Eugenie, at Chiselliurst. The Queen had an 
hour’s interview with Eugenie.

The will of the late prince imperial, of 
France, was opened last week. It contained 
no political allusion. His whole property was 
left to his mother.

Bad government and the oppressions of 
fellahs are the chief part o f the indictment 
under which the khedive, Ismail Pasha, was 
condemned.

Col. Shaw urges that Hanlon bo.allowed 
to take the cup to Canada, and calls on Eng
lishmen who wish to contest it to row Hanlon 
in Canada.

Complete anarchy prevails in southern
Epirus.

GENERALITIES.
THE COLLEGE BOAT RACE.

The university boat race in New Lon
don resulted in an easy victory for the 
Harvard. Owing to rough water the start was 
not made till 7:25. Yale caught water first, 
and at the end of half a dozen strokes gained 
a slight advantage, both going at forty strokes; 
but the Yale lead was only temporary, and a 
dozen powerful strokes by Harvard forced 
their boat ahead in a line with Yale. Yale la
bored fearfully and seemed to be entirely 
broken up, so much so as to excite sympathy 
from the crowd. There was but little excite
ment as the crews swept down to finish the 
last half mile, which was as fine an exhibition 
of rowing on the part of the Harvard’s as was 
ever seen, their boat fairly j uraping through the 
water and carrying them to the finish between 
a quarter and a half mile ahead.

A KANSAS VETO.
Last week tho Topeka papers opened 

out in sensational editorials on the drouth ex
isting in the western part of the State, and 
stated that the governor will be asked to con
vene the legislature in special session to ap
propriate funds for the relief of the destitute. 
The governor is indignant that such publicity 
should be given to the matter, and declares 
that there will be no famine in Kansas, no need 
of relief societies, no special reason for that 
purpose, and no army of commissioned beg
gars to invade the East. He is thoroughly con
versant with the situation, and is confident 
the evil will be promptly met and overcome by 
the people o f the more favored counties, and 
that no peril or panic exists.

WHAT SHALL TnE HARVEST BE ?
There will probably be at least 2,000

acres of land broken in Grove county on the 
strength of the recent rains. Everybody is 
feeling jubilant and fairer prospects for good 
crops could not be wished for than we have at 
the present time. This part of Kansas, al
though far west, is destined to be one of the 
richest sections of the country. The agricul
tural outlook in Central Missouri is certainly 
very inviting. Although early drouth materi
ally cut short oats and meadows, the loss will 
be amply rewarded .by abundant yields of 
wheat and corn. * *

AGRICULTURAL REPORT.
The June report of the agricultural de

partment Rhows the acreage of oats is decreased 
about 4 per c^nt. The general average is 81 
against 103 last year. The condition is unfa
vorable in nearly all sections of the Union. 
The decrease in the acreage of rye is about 4 
per cent. New England is full, New York only 
81 and Pennsylvania 88, Barley is low. The 
general average is 75, while in 1878 it was 102. 
Corn is backward owing to drouth. In five or 
six localities the seed did not germinate.

THE WEAVERS IN SESSION.
The weavers in mass meeting at Fall

River, Mass, adopted a resolution not to 
strike, even if a few nobstick spinners were 
employed by the mills, the opnion being ex
pressed that the spinners could compel the 
manufacturers to Rhut down, as the poor class 
of help now employed was injuring the mills, 
or else the manufactories must return the 15 
per cent, reduction asked for.

THE BIO GRANDE ANTICS UP.
In the United States district court at 

Denver, Judge Miller and Hallet presiding, it 
was ordered that the Denver & Rio Grande 
company reinstate the A., T. & 8. Fe company 
in its possession, and gave the Denver & ltio 
Grande Co. three days to comply with the or
der, and both judges indicate that the writ 
must be prc-emptorially obeyed or the com
pany take the consequences.

THE OHIO EDITOR8.
A large delegation o f Ohio editors ar

rived in Kansas City on the 24th, over the 
Chicago & Alton road by special train. They 
were formally welcomed by Mr. Bullenc act
ing mayor of the city. The guests were driven 
in carriages to the principal places of interest 
around the city, and received by the Board of 
Trade, after which they started for Denver.

MILLERS ON THEIR MUSCLE.
The millers of Minneapolis have request

ed the president of the Minnesota Millers’ as
sociation to call a meeting of the millers of the 
State for the purpose of repudiating the rec
ommendations of the National association in 
regard to the Smith and Downton patents. Be
lieving them to be fraudulent, they are dispos
ed to fight them.

A NEW RAILROAD.
The projected Leavenworth, Topeka & 

Southwestern railway will be. a line of more 
than ordinary importance to Leavenworth. It 
gives a direct line to Topeka—just .what they 
have always advocated, and what Leaven
worth has always needed—and it will run 
through one of the richest sections of the 
State.

THEY SPIN NOT, WHY DO THEY SO?
A general strike is inaugurated among- 

the Fall River operatives. A mass meeting 
has been called, they think there is a chance 
that the manufacturers may yield, and be
lieve that if  the manufacturers do not yield 
the meeting will strengthen the feeling to re
sist and hold out to the bitter end.

THE RECENT RAIN STORM.
Tho rain has been general throughout 

Kansas. In some localities, in low grounds, 
the harvested wheat in shocks has been tem
porarily endangered, and on some farms along 
the creeks and rivers corn has been consider
ably bent, but not seriously injured. The 
rain fall is estimated at five inches.

THE YELLOW FEVER DISTRICT.
The health report from the board of 

health of the respective southern cities, indi
cate that better health than usual at this sea
son of the year prevails, and every precaution 
that sanitary regulations can suggest has been 
accomplished toward preventing a recurrence 
of last year’s epidemic.

BI-METALLIC LEAGUE.
A meeting was held in Chicago last 

week to organize a bi-metallic league, tho ob
ject, as stated in the call, being to promote the 
speedy restoration of silver to its old position 
as a money metal, with weights of coinage the 
same as gold, and to disseminate correct in
formation on this subject.

ANOTHER RAILROAD.
An election held in Smoky Hill town

ship voted $4,000 per mile in aid of the Salina 
& Southwestern railroad in McPherson county. 
There was not a voto against it.

THE MARKETS.
KANSAS CITY MARKETS.

Grain.—No. 2, winter wheat, 94c. No. 3, 
do 91c; No. 4, do. 84o. Soring wheat. No. 
2. 75c; No. 3, do, 70c. Rye, No. 2, 40c. Oats, 
No. 2, 30c. Corn, No. 2, mixed, 31o.

Produce.—Butter, good to choice, 8@10o. 
Eggs, 9c per doz. Chickens, per dozen, 
$1.50@2.25; Turkeys, 50@75o each. Cheese, 
5@6c for prime Kansas. Hides, 4@5Wo for 
green. Potatoes, per bushel, 50c. Broom 
corn, 134@  8c per fa>., according to quality. 
Feathers, live geese, 40c. Hay, $7.50@8.50 per 
ton, baled.

Live Stock.—Choice native steers, 1,400 B>s, 
and upward, $4.40@4.65; good do, 1,200 to 1,- 
400 lb* average, $4.15(3)4.30; butchers’ steers, 
900 to 1,200 lbs, $3.50@4.15; feeders, $3.40® 
3.75; good, native cows, $2.75@3.00; medium 
to common, do, $2.00(8)2.50; bulls and stags, 
$2.00(8:2.50; milch cows, $25(8)35; calves, $5.00 
@8.00. Hogs, choice heavy, $3.50@3.60; medi 
um to light grades, $3.30@3.45; stockers, $2.06 
@2.50. Sheep, extra natives, $2.75@3.00, 
medium to common, $2.00@2.50.

St. Louis—Wheat, June, $1.0834; July, 93)^c; 
August, 90%@90Kc; September, 90%c. Corn, 
July, 34^0: August, 353^c;#September, 36c.

New York—Wheat, No. 2 Chicago, $1.05; No. 2 
Milwaukee, $1.05; No. 2 red winter, $1.20; No. 
2 amber, $1.15@1.16. Corn, quiet; steamer, 
43c; No. 2, 43@43^c.

Baltimore—Wheat, western steady for spot 
and June; $1.17 spot; $1.1634 June; July quiet 
at $1.09)4; August, quiet at $1.06%@1.06%’. 
Corn, 43%o spot, Juno and July; 44)go 
August.

Milwaukee—Wheat, quiet and Rteady; hard 
$1.07>£; No. 2, $1.0234 cash; $1.01 June; 9734c 
July; 9234° August; No. 3, S0%c.

Chicago—Wheat, June, $1.05; July, 9794© 
bid; August, 9l%c asked. Corn, June, 35%c; 
July, 36V@86i4c; August, 3734c bid; Sep
tember, 38c. Oats, July, 8234c» August, 29%c; 
September, 29(8>29)4o.

Liverpool—Market uunchanged
London—Consols, unchanged.

FIGH TING IN  THE SOUDAN.

C npt. G essi A lm o s t  A n n ih ila te s  th e  Seebelu* 
a n d  .Suleym an R e b e ls .

The Herald correspondent at Alexandria 
telegraphs to-day that the Khedive o f 
Egypt has received important dispatches 
from Capt. Gessi, indicating that the slave 
trade at its chief center has at length been 
crushed, and that the vast and rich terri
tories the Soudan, reaching below degree 
5 north latitude, are soon likely to be 
opened to civilization and bona fide com
merce. Col. Gordon discovered early hist 
year that the principal stations of the 
slave-traders were between degrees 10 and 
5 north latitude, and as he had been given 
full power by the Egyptian government, 
he determined to destroy the infamous 
traffic in human beings. Sir Samuel 
Baker, Col. Gordon’s predecessor, was 
aware o f the existence o f these trading 
stations along the Bahr Gazelle (or Gazelle 
ltiver); but n is authority was lim ited,' 
and he did not follow the vakeels, or Arab 
agents, whose trail led to the haunts of 
the slave-raiders. Gordon conceived that 
he had been made governor of the terri
tory from Capo Benas (the Tropic of Can
cer), in the Red Sea, to Berbera, on the 
Indian Ocean, and that his authority ex
tended westward to the utmost limits of 
Darfur, at least to 20 degrees east longi
tude. He was empowered to organize 
governments, appoint his own aids, levy 
revenues, raise armies, regulate the admin
istration of justice; but above all his other 
instructions was the emphatic clause, em
ploy every resource to exterminate the 
slave trade. He spent two years, going 
from point to point on the back of a camel, 
on the great preliminary work of arrang
ing his dominion into districts, appoint
ing Judges, and providing local disciplin
ary forces to aid in the preservation of 
order. He created a number of strong- 
military posts along the Nile, placed them 
in charge o f officers with large discretion
ary power, and the consequence is that 
traveling on the river is perfectly safe 
from the seat of the Government at Cairo 
to the Victoria Nyanza.

After a seven months’ campaign Capt. 
Gessi returns north completely victorious. 
Hie soldiers have undergone the severest 
hardships. Frequently without food, 
often making marches o f  ten or twelve 
hours at a stretch, for six months without 
clothing even, the Egyptian army may be 
said to have endured all the horrors of 
war. But the revolt has been crushed, 
and with it must go down the slave traffic 
which has outraged civilization for half a 
century. In all seven pitched battles were 
fought on the Gazelle river, the slave 
traders and rebels combining against 
Gessi. All the slave stations were de
stroyed, and the establishment of civilized 
rule will prevent any further raids from 
the region o f the Gazelle.

The Khedive expresses great delight at 
the success of Capt. Gessi, who has been 
made a Pasha, and will probably hereafter 
act as Assistant Governor-General o f the 
Soudan. Col. Gorden is now at Dara. 
preparing for the introduction of general 
trade into that region. The Colonel de
clares that it is by way o f Berbera that 
merchants may henceforth enter the 
promising equatorial regions.

A  C h ild  H m ig s  I tse lf .

From tho Gwinnett (Ga.) Herald.
Late in the evening Mrs. Greslmm, in 

passing about the house, noticed one of 
the children, a little creature only between 
one and two years old, playing with the 
rope, but did not attach any importance 
to it, as she apprehended no danger. 
After awhile she was called off for a few 
minutes from the room to attend to some 
domestic affairs, and on her return she 
noticed the child standing very still at the 
rope, and went to it. Her surprise and 
grief can be easily imagined when she 
found the little prattler was dead. It 
had in some way gotten its head inside 
the loop and in pressing forward tho rope 
became tightened across the throat and 
had strangled tho child to death. The 
rope was not twisted, but the strangulation 
had been produced by the child's weight 
against the noose.

How to get S ick .
Expose yourself day and night; cat too much 

without exercise; work too hard without rest; 
doctor all the time; take all the vile nostrums 
advertised, then you will want to know 

BOW TO OUT WELL,
Winch is answered in three words—Take Hop 
Bitters! See other column.

Croquet has been thrust in the shade. 
Lawn tennis is now the rage.

I
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ElM (Slins* bounty GTouraat,

W.E. TIMMONS, Editor and Publisher.

At 5 o’clock, p. m., last Tuesday, 
Congress adjourned sine die.

The Ohio Nationals are practic 
ally a unit in support of Ewing for 
Governor. The opinion steadily 
gains that he will be elected by a 
substantial majority.

Wo received a postal card from 
Hon. T. S. Jones, last week, to late 
for publication, stating that the 
sovon Cheyennes in jail at Dodge 
City had boen granted a change of 
venue to Douglas county, They 
have been sent to Lawrenco for 
trial.

Judge J. It. Eady, while dig
ging on his farm m Darbour county, 
a few days ago, discovered a bone 
weighing 4GJ pounds. Tho bone 
is tho ono that belongs between the 
shoulder blade and elbow in the 
shoulder of tho quadruped. Tho 
joint measures l i t  inches in diam
eter. A large buffalo bone of the 
same kind weighs 24 pounds. This 
bone is in a good stale of preserva
tion.

rights shall be enforced by the civil 
arm of the Government, and the 
military confined to the perform
ance of strictly military duties; and 
wo demand that all elections of the 
peoplo shall be free, and that the 
will o f tho people, lawfully ex
pressed, shall be executed.”

Peter Coopor, the daddy of the 
Greonbackers, endorses Ewing and 
the Ohio Democratic State ticket. 
Mr. Cooper wrote a letter to the 
Tolodo National Convention, in 
which bo says; “ Were 1 a citizen ol 
Ohio 1 should voto for the Demo
cratic candidate, as not only con
sistent with tho great principle for 
which we contend as an independ 
ont pari}', but as also tho host 
method of securing succos-a in our 
contest against the vicious policy 
that is distressing the people.1'

------«• ♦ -------
Tue Lawrence Journal says: 

“ The growth of our State is shown 
in the remarkable increase of its 
churches. There has beerf in two 
years a gain of 16,203 church room- 
bets, and there is now a total ol 
559 churches and 137,713 mem
bers, divided among tho denomina 
tions as follows: Baptist, 69
churches, 16,083 members; Congro- 
gationalists, 59 churches, 5,620 
members; Lutherans, 33 churches, 
4,560 members; Episcopalians, 22 
churches, 1,389 members; Meth
odists, i q2 churches, 33,767 mem
bers; Presbyterians. 99 churches, 
S,cj6 i mombors; United Presbyte
rians, 15 churches, 1,469 members. 
There aro 111 Roman Catholic 
churches, with 63,510 membors.”

It is well understood why the 
Republicans in Congress oppose 
what is known as the political as
sessment bill. It makes it a penal 
offense to exact assessments of Gov
ernment omployes for political 
purposes. Gorham, Secretary of 
the Radical Campaign Committee 
of the iMt Congress, testified before 
a committee ot the present Con
gress that he collected for tho can
vass, last tall, more than $ 100,000 
from the office-holders. That 
nionov was used in close and doubt
ful Congressional Districts, and no 
doubt tho election of quite a num
ber of Republican Congressmen 
mav bo thus accounted for. This 
bill will put a stop to that, sort ol 
business, and that is whv they op
pose it.

M R .  H A Y E S ’S F O U R T H  V E T O .
There is one thing about Mr. 

Hayes’s fourth veto. It is not a 
surprise to any one. Everybody 
expected it. The ground on which 
Mr. Hayes vetoes the bill “ for mak
ing appropriations for certain Ju
dicial expenses” is that the act 
prohibits the use of tho money ap
propriated for eortain purposes for 
which it might have been used, 
l it  says: “ It is not sought by the 
bill beioro mo to ropeal the elec
tion laws. Its object is to defeat 
their enforcement.”

Mr. Hayes seems to forget that 
tho authority by which the use of 
inonoy for certain purposes is how 
prohibited is precisely tho same 
authority from which ho derived 
the powor lie now possesses to use 
the monoy in the prohibited way— 
the authority of the National Legis
lature.

To charge tho Congress of the 
United States with an attempt to 
defeat ttio enforcement ot the laws 
is a height of insolence nover be
fore reached by any Executive. 
Why, what does tho Constitution 
of the United States say?

“ A l l  legislative powers herein 
granted shall be vested in a Congress 
of the United States, which shall 
consist of a Senate and House of 
Representatives.”

These bo the very words, all the 
words, and the only words con
tained in the first article of the 
Constitution of tho United States.

The Senate and House of Repre
sentative, in pursuance of the au
thority thus fully vested in them, 
have forbidden Mr. Hayes to use 
certain moneys at the polls to in- 
lluence elections. Had they a 
right to do it 01 not? Can thore 
bo any question about the meaning 
of this first provision of tho Con
stitution, and one of its plainest?

M A U R IC E  O L E S ,

BOOT AND SHOE MAKER,

C O T T O N W O O D  F A L L S ,  K A N S A S .

The best ot leather; tiret-elass work; 
p rices , the mo-t reasonable. Call and see 
me. S h op  adjoining the hardware.

MAURICE Ol E8.

U SE T H I S  BRAND
' W

Kansas flourishes, and one rea
son for it is that she is bnmlul ol 
school enterprise. She already em
ploys 6,359 public-school teachers 
— a gam of 269 during 1S7S. She 
has 5,131 organized school districts 
— a gain of 271. Her school prop
erty (aside from school lands and 
permanent school fund) is valued 
at $4,527,227. The school enroll
ment was 177,SOI! (an increase ol 
19,731), out of a total school con- 
sus ot 266,575. The numbor of 
school-housos erected was 354. 
Average monthly wages of teach
ers advanced from $29.S4 to 830.43 
— males, 33 68; females, $27.10 
Superintendent Lemmon’s report 
says: “ Our educational interests 
are keeping pace with blip growth 
of the Slute. No other interests 
lie nearer tho heart of tho peop’e. 
They build fine houses, and, for the 
support of the schools, cheerfully 
tax themselves to the limit pre
scribed by law. Thoy haveaccom- 
pti-hed more the past two years 
than ever before.”— St. Joseph Her
ald. -----o  ♦ « . ----

What tho Democratic party de 
mantis te thus set forth by the lion 
Thomas G. Carlyle, Representative 
from Kentucky, in a recent speech 
in Congre-s: “ We demand that 
trade shall not ho a fleeted by use 
less and burden-ome charges a.id 
regulations; we demand that taxa 
tion in all its forms shall lie re 
liuced to the lowest possible rate 
consistent wiih the maintainanec 
of an efficient public service und of 
tho public faith; wo demand that 
labor shall receivo tho same meas 
ure of protection nccorded to capi 
tal; wo demand that the farmer 
mechanic, and workingman goner 
ally, shall receive for his toil as 
sound a currency as the public cred
itor receives for his interest; wo 
demand that local communities 
shall be left to niuuiiage their own 
local affairs; that the military and 
c vil authorities shall he kept sep
arate and distinct, so that civil

BEST IN TBE.WORLD-
ANI)

THE BEST WAGON ON WHEELS j WESTERN STAR CARRIAGES.
Sedalia, M o ., 1879.

Bitter than an? Salaratis.
One teaspoonful of this Soda used with 

milk equals Four teaspoon fa Is of 
the best Making l’ owder, sav

ing Twenty Times its cost.
See pakage for valuable 

inlormation 
If the teasponnful is too large and does 

not produce good results at 
first, use less afterwards.

P | A N O S ^

B F. Y O H E  & C O .
*

DTRST-CLASS PIANO-FORTES, 

J GRAND, SQUARE AND UPRIGHT4 * 

T H E  B E S T  M A D E .

The tone, touch, workmanship and durability 
ol

tVEr.Y. PIANO WARRANTED FOR FIVE TEARS 

P R I C E S  E X T R E M E L Y  L O W

r o l l  CASH, SO THAT

ANY MAN CAN BUY O NE.

AN EXTRA DISCOUNT
To

Teachers. Ministers and Doctors

A g e n t s  W a n t e d .

Address,

B .  F. YOHE & CO
oil It A L L E N T O W N .  P A .

IS MANUFACTURED BY

FISH BROS. & CO.,
w i s .

WE MAKE EVERY VARIETY OF

FARM , F R E IG H T AND SPRING W A G O N S

And by contining ourselves strictly to one kind of work; by employing none butthe

BEST OF WORKMEN;
Using nothing but

FIRST-CLASS IMPROVED MACHINERY and the
VERY BEST OF SELECTED TIMBER

And by a TUOCOUGH KNOW LEDGE of the business, we have justly earned the rep
utation ol making

“ T H E  B E S T  W A G O N  ON W H E E L S .”
We give the following warranty with each wagon:

WE HEREBY WARRANT TUE FISH BROS’ . WAGON No....... .. . .to  be well made
in every particular and ol good material, and that the strength of the same Is sum 
cient for all work with fair usage. Should any breakage occur within one yeai 
from this date bv reason of detective material or workmanship, repairs lor the sume 
will be furnished at place of sale, Iree of charge, or the price of said repairs, as pel 
agent’s price list, will be paid in cash by the purchaser produciDg a sample of the 
broken or detective parts as evidence. m

r d r n H U M  Bros. & Bo.R acine , IF/#., Jan. Is?, 18
Knowing we can suit you. we solicit patronage from every section of the jjidtei 

States. Sbnd kou l ’aiCK and Tkkms, and for a copy of our Agricultukal ia p k i

FISH BROS. & CO., Racine, W is.
P L O W  C O . ,  C E N .  A G E N T S .  K A N S A S  C I T Y .  M O .

to
jy5-8m

O R T O  M O L I N E

A full line of carriages, of first 
class material and workmanship, 
substantial and elegant, is now of
fered at pricos to correspond with 
the times and with tho decline in 
all other things.

A  good, well made, stylish buggy, 
with leather trimmings, oil tempered 
.prings, sarven wheels for $110;

With leather top and rubber 
back and side curtains $150;

A  Phaeton with lamps and 
fenders $180,
and all other carriages in propor
tion. All fully warranted.

In nothing else has the decline 
in prices been so slowly acoepted 
as in carriages. The dread ot un
safe work, dangerous and dear at 
any price, has forced many to use 
carriages at very dear prices, or 
cling to the saddle.

But now, by the use of perfected 
machinery, we can furnish a car
riage strong as the strongest and 
at a fair price. The Anchor Brand 
Axles and tho Sarven Wheels in
sure strength, and all can see that 
they are getting in other respocU 
just what they want.

We usothe Anchor Brand Axles, 
the Sarven Wheels, Oil tempered 
Springs, the best Swedes Iron for 
the It '•» Work and Second Growth 
Hickory for tho Wood Work; and 
we offer a Buggy that will run 
with the greatest ease to both 
horse and rider, and that will out 
wear two clumsy vehicles made by 
ordinary workmon. We furnish 
just the article wanted and every 
rest is wholly srtisfactory.

Piano, Coal Box or Drop Front 
Buggies, as preferred.

Agents wanted. Where thore 
are none, we will give the first pur
chaser the agent’s discount ot 30 
per cent. ,

Mode of buying: Deposit the 
price in the bank, and send us a 
certificate that you have done so, 
and the carriage will be sent as 
vou direct. On its arrival, it you 
are not suited, you can return it by

paying the freights. The freight 
will be about the same as for 400 
pounds, first class, between your 
place and St. Louis.

Clergymen and useful institu
tions favorably considered.

To C a r r i a g e  M a k e r s : You 
know that if the wheels are “ Ser
ves” and the axles “ Anchor Brand’ 
the strength is there. They are 
all right and the carriage is likely 
to be all right. We can furnish 
you a carriage ntado by the best 
machinery better than you cat 
readily make, for less money. It 
is of the best style, materials and 
workmanship; but it lucks the band 
finish given to the most expensive 
work. This you can add. You 
can take off the rubber curtains 
and put on leather; the paint has a 
solid lead body and you can rub 
down ten or twanty more coats; and 
then you will have an article bet
ter than your own, touched up to 
suit your customers, which will 
give better satisfaction and more 
profit than your own work. Try 
it.

PRICES.
Top Buggy, with Sarven Wheels, 

Oil Tempered Springs, Leather 
Top and Trimmings, and Rubber 

, Side and Back Curtains, $150
Without Top, lit).
With Side Bar, 180.
Wiih Side Bar Without Top, 130.
With Drop Front, Fenders anil 

Lamps, (Phaeton) two springs 180.
Phaeton with 3 springs 190
Baiouche 280
Delivery Wagon, 3 Springs, end 

Gate 140.
Single Harness 20.
Extras, net: Pole, $10; Apron, 

$3.50; Plank Runners to transfer a 
buggy into a sleigh $7.

LEACH & CO.,
Sedalia, Mo.

Any editor publishing this ad
vertisement six months, and sending 
paper regularly, will receive a half 
price duebill for an open or covered 
buggy.

WHO IS UN ACQ UAIN TED  W ITH  TH E  CEOCRAPHV OF TH IS  COUNTRY, W IL L  SEE 
BV EXAMINING TH IS  M AP, T H A T  THE

h a r d w a r e  t i n w a r e , w a g o n s , e t c .

.AJ3 .A. G I L L E T T ,
Dealer in

HARDWARE, STOVES AND TINWARE,
A G R IC U L T U R A L  IM P L E M E N T S .

|t h e  b e s t  h a r v e s t e r s  m a d e  i n  t h e  c o u n t r y

EL W ARD’S, WOOD’S AND M’CORMICK’S .;

CHARTER OAK STOVES.

NAILS, IRON AND S T E E L , 

j W A G O N  A N D  W A G O N  W O O D W O R K , E T C .

________ C O T T O N W O O D  FALLS.  KANSAS.__________

J \  IE3. K U H I j ,

MANUFACTURER AND DEALER
IN

HARNESS, SADDLES, COLLARS, WHIPS, ETC.;
ALSO

I

HHELAJLiEIR, 11ST COAL.

CORNER O F  M AIN AND B R O ADW AY,

CHICAGO, ROCK ISLAND & PACIFIC R. R.
IS THE GREAT CONNECTING LINK BETWEEN THE EAST AND THE W E S T !

CO TTO N W O O D  F A L L , K A N S A S . mnyft-ly

Its main line runs from Chicago to Council Bluffs 
and Omaha, passim* through Joliet, Ottawa. La 
Snlle. Gcneseo. Moline, Hock Island, Davenport, 
West Liberty. Iowa City. Marengo, Brooklyn, 
Grlnnoll ami Des Moines, (the capital o f  Iowa) 
with branches from Burenu Junction to Peoria; 
Wilton ,lunotion to Muscatine. Washington, Fair- 
field, Kldon. Belknap. Centrevllle. Princeton, 
Trenton. Gallatin, Cameron. Leavenworth and 
Atchison ; Washington to Sigourney. Oskoloosa 
and Knoxville ; Keokuk to Farmington. Bona
parte. Bentonsport, Independent, Eldon, Ottum
wa. Eddyville, Oskaloosa, I’ella, Monroe and Des 
Moines ; Des Moines to Indlanola and Winterset; 
Atlantic to Audubon, and Avoca to Harlan. This 
Is positively the only Uailroad. which owns, con
trols and operates u through line between Chicago
ind Kansas. 
This Co____ mpnny own and control their Sleeping

Cars, which aro inferior to none, and give you a 
double berth between Chicago and Counc il Bluffs, 
Leavenworth, or Atchison for Two Dollars and 
Fifty Cents, and n section for Five Dollars, while 
all other lines charge between the same points 
Three Dollars fo ra  double berth, and Six Dollars 
for a section.

What will please you most will be the pleasure 
o f enjoying your meals, while passing over the 
beautiful prairies o f  Illinois ana Iowa, in one o f 
our magnificent Dining and Kestnurant Cars that 
accompany all Through Express Trains. You get 
an entire meal, as good ns is served in any flrst- 
clnss hotel, for seventy-five cents ; or you can 
order what you like, and pay for what you get. 

Appreciating tho fact that a majority o f  the peo- 
le prefer separate apartments for different pur-

SMOKJtNG SAI/X)N where you can enjoy your 
** Havana ”  ut all hours o f  the day.

Magnificent Iron Bridges span tho Mississippi 
and Missouri rivers «t all points crossed by this 
line, und transfers are avoided at Council Bluffs, 
Leavenworth and Atchison, connections being

J . ESTEV & COMPANY,
made in Union depots.

THE PRINCIPAL It. It. CONNECTIONS OF 
THIS GKEAT THROUGH LINE ARE AS FOL
LOWS : ,

A t Chicago , with all diverging lines for the hast 
and South.

At Enolf.wood . with tho Lake Shore A Michi
gan Southern and Pittsburg, Ft. Wayne A Chicago 
It. Itds.

At W ashington  H eights, with Pittsburg, Cin
cinnati A St. Louis It. It.

A t L a Sa i.le . with Illinois Central R. It. ,  „  t
At P eo r ia , with P.. P. A J.; P.. L. A D .j I. B. & 

W .: III. Midland;and T.. P. A W. Railroads.
At Rock Islan d , with Western Union R. R. and 

Hock Island A Peoria Railroad.
At Da v e n p o r t , with the Davenport A North- 

Western R. It.
At W est Lib e r t y , with tho Burlington, Cedar 

Rapids A Northern it. It.
At GRIN NELL, with Central R. It. o f  Iowa.
At I>KS MoiNrs. with 1). M. A Ft. Dodge R. R.
At Council Bluffs, with Union Pacific K. R.
At Om a h a , with B. A Mo. it. R. R. (in Neb.)
At Colum bus J unction, with Burlington.Cedar 

Rapids A Northern It. It.
At OTTUMWA, with central It. It. o f  Iowa: 8t. 

Louis, Kan. City A Northern nnd C\. B. A 0. It. Itds.
At Ke o k u k , with Toledo, Peoria nnd Warsaw; 

Wabash, and St. Louis. Keokuk A N.-W. R. lids.
At Be v e r l y , with Kan. City, St. J. A C. B. It. R.
At ATcnisoN, with Atchison, Topeka A Santa 

Kc; Atchison A Neb. and Cen. Br. Union Pacific
At Le a v e n w o r th , with K. P. and K. Cen. 

R. Itds

pie prefer separate apartments for different pur-
B>ses (and the enormous passenger business o f 

its line warranting It), we are pleased to an
nounce that this Company runs its PALACE 
SLEEPING CARS for Sleeping purposes, and its 
PALACE DINING CARS for Eating purposes.
One other great feature o f  our Palace Cars is a 

P A L A C E  C A R R  a r e  run 
A T C IIIN O N  nnd L E A V E "

T ic k e t s  v ln  this L in e , -----------—  -------
nil T icket Agents In the United States und Canada.

For Information not obtainable at your home ticket office, address,
A. KIMIIALL, K. HT. JOHN.

Gen'l Superintendent. Gen’l T i t  and Pass’gr Agt..
_ Chicago. III.

No. 10O.—Front Flow, No. 10O.~B«ck Flow.
CE C A R S  are run through to P E O R IA ,D E S  M O IN E S, COUNCIL R L U F F S , 
IN and L E A V E N W O R T H ; _  .  ,  „  .  wa via thl*» Line, known us the “ © rent R ock  Island Route,** are sold by

B L A C K S M IT H 'N C .

G IE S E & S H A R P
«ro prepared to dres* over ell kinds of files, 
end dress mill picks; so farmers, black
smiths nod all others hiving e'lytlungol 
this kind to do, *11011111 give Mm * cell. Ue

f" does ell other kinds of blackimlthlrg s 
low rates, mvSl-CW.

C H A S .  R I T T E R .
WATCHMAKER | JEWELEK,

C O T T O N W O O D  F A L L S ,  K A N S A S ,

Store on B roadw ay, betw een Main anil fr ie n d  
streets, keeps on hand a full stock o f  watches, 
rlosks. Jewelry and silver w are. Special at
tention  is paid to repairing o f u 11 kinds.

BR ATTLEBORO, VT.
Our new Organ, expressly designed for Sunday Schools, 

Chapels, etc., Is proving n
a n H A T  8 U O O B 8 S .

Bo sure to send for full descriptive Catalogue before 
purchasing any other.

THE URGES! WORKS (OF THE KIRD) ON THE GLOBE.
Illustrated Catalogue sent free.



■JL mm > y  /

t t c  $ha«t (founty tfouraut.

W . E. TIMMONS. -  Ed. and Prop

C O T T O N W O O D  F A L L S ,  K A S . ,

FRIDAY, JULY 4,1879.

Terms—per year. $1 50 cash in aclvanee; af- 
<er three months, *1.75; alter six months, 12 00. 
fur aix mouths, 11 00 cash in advance.

A D V E R T I S I N G  R A T E S .

1 in |2 in. I3 in. 5 ill. U col col.
1 week ... t 1 .CHl'l, 1 501 00 a oo 1 5 .50 $10 00
2 weeks . 1 .50 2 00 2 50 4 00 0 50 13 00
3 weeks . 1 75 2 50 3 00 4 50 8 00 15 00
4 weeks . a.ool 2.75 3 25 5 00 9 00! 17 00
‘2 months 3.00 4.25 5 25 7 50 14 oo: 25 00
.3uienths 4 00 5 50 7 50 11 00 20 00 32 50
6 months. 6 50 9.00 12 00 18 00 32 SU| 55 00
1 year 10 00 13 00 is 00 30.00 55 oo| 85 00

Local notices, 10 cents a line for the first in
sertion; and Scents a line for each subsequent 
insertion.

CITY AND COUNTY NEWS.

T I M E  T A B L E .

EAST MAIL. PA88 KR’T. FR’ T. KR’ T
A IU a m p m p m a m

Cedar Pt.. 9.18 12:20 3:04 12:50 3:30
Hunt’s.......  9:34 12:39 3:33 1:20 4:00
Elmdalc ... 9:42 12:57 4.05 1:52 4:29
Cott.onw’d. 10 10 1 19 4 50 2 24 5 00
Saffurd . . . .  10 33 1 44 630 3 30 600

WEST. MAIL. PA88. FR’T. F R 'l . KR’ T.
p in a in p m a m p m

Salford___ S 47 0 39 1 46 4 14 11 10
» ottonw’d. 0 08 7 02 2 24 5 00 11 59
Klmdale .. 0 24 7 29 3 00 0 00 12 56
Hunt’* .......  0 40 7 87 3 33 030 1 40
Cedar P t... 0 53 7 52 4 40 7 00 2 14

I. O .  O .  F .
Angola Lodge meets Monday 

«yening in Britton’s Hall.
-------------------------

T H E  C U R R E N C Y  Q U E S T I O N ,
Notwithstanding the fact that 

thousands ol our people are worry
ing themselves almost to death 
over tho vexed question, even to 
the extent ot neglecting their busi
ness, their homes and their duties 
to their families, there are still 
thousands upon thousands of smart, 
hard working, intelligent men 
pouring into tho great Arkansas 
Valley, the Garden o f the Went, 
wbero the Atchison, Topeka and 
Santa Fe Railroad otters them 
their choice oi 2,500,000 acres of 
the finest farming land in the world 
at almost their own prices. If you 
do not believe it write to the un
dersigned, who will tell you where 
you can got a cheap land explor
ing ticket, and how, at a moderate 
expense, you can see for yourself 
and be convinced.

W . F . W h it s ,
Gen. Pass, and Ticket Agt.,

Topeka Kansas.
V A R I O U S * C A U S E » -

Advancing years, cure, sickness, 
diaapointinent, and hereditary pre
disposition—all operate to turn the 
Trsjr gray, and either of them 
incilNes it to shed prematurely. 
A y e r ’ s Haik V ig o r  will restore 
faded or gray, light and rod hair 
to a rich brown or deep black, as 
may bo desired. It softens and 
cleanses the scalp, giving it a 
healthy action, and removes and 
cures dandruff and humors. By its 
use falling hair is checked, and a 
new growth will be produced in all 
cases where the follicles are not de
stroyed or glands decayed. Its ef
fects are beautifully shown on 
brashy, weak, or sickly hair, to 

.which a few applications will pro
duce tho gloss and freshness of 
youth. Harmless and sure in its 
operation, it is incomparable as a 
dressing, and is especially valued 
for tho soft lustre and richness of 
tone it imparts. It contains neither 
oil nor dye, and will not soil nor 
color white cambric; yet it lasts 
long on the hair, and keeps it fresh 
and vigorous.

For Salo by all Dealers.

T H E  H A N N I B A L  AN D 8 T . J O E .

£ legant Day Coaches, Furnished with 
the Horton Reclining Chair, will 

be Run Hereafter Between 
this City and Chicago.

The “ Old Reliable” Hannibal 
and St. Joe railroad will hereafter 
run magnificent day coaches, fur
nished with the Horton reclining 
chairs, between this city and Chi 
cage, without change, by way el 
Chicago, Burlington and Quincy 
railway. This is one ol the most 
direct and safe roulos to the East, 
and this step places it in the very 
first rank in point of elegance and 
perfection of accommodations. 
Without doubt it will early become 
the most popular line in tho West 
with the traveling public. The 
Horton reclining chair is immeas 
urably superior in point of com
fort and easo of management to all 
others now in use, and those placed 
in the Hannibal and St. Joe cars 
are of tho finest workmanship and 
materials; but to the Raveling pub 
lie it is useless to speak of the ex
cellence of these chairs. They 
have proved so entirely successful,
S id so fully meet tho wants of the 

aveling community, that they 
have become a necessity. Mr. H.
D. Price, tho efficient passenger 
•gent of the Hannibal and St. Joe 
road, in this city, furnishes tho in
formation that these day coaches 
will be placed on the road, this 
week. We commend this route to 
those going east, who wish to se
cure comfort, safety and expedi
tion. —Kansas City Journal, Feb. 0

LOCAL SHORT ST O P S.

Corn is tasseling out.
Chew Jackson’s boat sweet Navy 

tobacco. n29-ly
A  top buggy for sale; apply at 

thie office.
Fresh goods of all kinds at J. 

W. Ferry’s.
A Big Giant feed mill for sale; 

apply at this office.
Toilet and fancy goods at L. B. 

Bruese & Co.’s drug store.
Any quantity o f dry goods, gro

ceries, etc., at J. W. Ferry’s.
Senator Ingalls has our thanks 

for Congressional documents.
There will be a picnic in Alford a 

grove, on Rock creek, to-day.
]. W. Feriy has no specialty, but 

sells everything at low figures.
Remember that J. W. Ferry has 

a large supply of furniture on hand.
Dr. E. Smith, Dentist, will be in 

town, July 7, to remain one week.
Messrs. Leroy Martin & Co. have 

put up an awning in front of their 
store.

Mr. .Nelson Dean, on South 
Fork, is lying quite ill with pneu
monia.

If you want a pair of boots, a 
shirt, or a paper collar, call on J. 
M. Tuttle.

There is talk of another stone 
storo building being erected at 
Cottonwood.

Sewing machines for sale; will 
take part o f the pay in plowing. 
Apply at this office.

Thero will be service at the 
Catholic church, at 10:30 o ’clock, 
a. m., next Sunday.

Mr. Alex. C. Stewart left, last 
Friday, for St. Louis, where ho 
will piobably*remain.

Born,to Mr.and Mrs.C. M. Brown, 
of Bazaar township, Sunday, Juno 
22, 1879, a 9 pound boy.

Born, Sunday, June 2o, 1879, to 
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Holman, a 
daughter; weight, 9$ pounds.

Lime for salo at kiln, two miles 
east of Cottonwood Falls. 
je27-tf Smith & West.

Mr. J. C. Scroggins, on the Cot
tonwood, two miles west of here, 
has corn on his place ten loot in 
height.

The A., T. k  S. F. railroad has 
received three ten-wheeled locomo
tives, to be used on its mountain 
divisions.

Miss Minnie Wolfe, niece of Mrs. 
W. A. Morgan, who has been vis
iting her aunt, has returned to her 
homo in Ohio.

Tuttle will furnish you your 
groceries, boots and shoes, or any
thing else in his line as cheap as 
any man living.

State Superintendent A. B Lem 
tuon will address the members ot 
the Normal Institute, in this city, 
on the evening of July 10.

Tho stone building of the Hilde
brand Bro.’s, at Cotionwood, is fast 
approaching completion. The tin 
roof is now being put upon it.

All parlies indebted to the under
signed will please to call and settle 
their accounts, and avoid lurthei 
costs. II. B. Weed.

Married, in the Probate Court 
Room, June 28, 1879, by Judge C. 
C. Whitson, Mr. Henry A. Frank 
to Miss L. K. Smith, both ot Cedar 
Point.

Caldwell & Co. will soon be in 
their new store, but nevertheless 
they still have bargains at the old 
stand where they will be pleased to 
sell you their goods.

Mr. W. H. Bruyn has sold bis 
sheep to Mr. J. G. Peltengill, of 
Emporia; and he will soon return 
to Paxton, III.; but he expects to 
return to this county to live.

Miss Pammie Will bourn* and 
Miss Jennie Benthal, of Jefferson 
county, sister-in-law aad niece of 
Mr. Jake Mann, of this city, are 
now visiting that gentleman’s fara- 
iiy.

Mr. Henry Parker, who taughi 
school in District No. 19, last win
ter, and who has beon a teacher in 
this county for several years past, 
left, last Monday, tor Portland Or 
egon.

It rained so much in theso parts, 
last Friday, that nil the streams 
hereabouts rose several feet. On 
Diamond creek the water stood 
several feet deep on the wheat and 
corn fields, doing a good deal of 
damage.

L Martin k  Co. have just re 
ceivrd a large invoice of goods 
which they are selling cheap for 
cash. Give them a call and exam
ine thoir goods and be convinced 
that they have bargains in their 
line of trade.

The Kmpoiia National Fra, Sam 
Wood’s paper, asks how the Leader 
man paid for bis old residence. 
We wonder if a spnn of mules, a 
wagon and an editorial in favor of 
Sam Wood did not hav e something 
to do with it?

Mr. E W . Brace will have an 
ice cream stand in tho new 
stone store building, on the Fouith 
of July. Ho will al-o have supper 
that night in the i-amu building, 
for 1 ho accom modal ion of those 
who attend the dance.

Remember that M. M. Young, 
whose p->|iu I or confectionary stand 
is on Broadway, has on hand a 
large supply of fire works and

other things necessary for a proper 
celebration of the Fourth ot July; 
■ 0 don’t lorget to give him a call.

To-day is the 103 anniversary ol 
the declaration of our indepen
dence. Lot party and partisan 
strife bo forgotten on this our Na
tional holiday, and let us all join in 
one grand jubilee, making us feel 
that we are truly “ a band of broth
ers ”

The suit of Carrie E. Collett vs. 
John and Samuel Campbell tor 
8100 damages for the death of a 
mare caused by a run-away team 
belonging to said Campbells came 
on for trial before ’Squire Kmne, 
last Saturday, and after a thorough 
hearing of the case, the jury 
brought in a vcrJict for the defend
ants.

A beautiful young authoress has 
written a new song entitled “ Hug 
Me to Death, Darling." We ate 
sorry, Miss, that we can not com
ply with your request, but would 
suggest that the Leader man would 
perhaps undertake it if you will in
form him where to find you, and at 
what time it would suit you to go 
to “ p r-e-s-s.”

Mr. Michael Greelish, formerly 
of Diamond creek, in this county, 
died at bis residence in Emporia, 
Monday, June 30, 1879, after a 
lingering illness. His remains 
were brought to this county and in
terred in the graveyard on the 
widow Lawless’ place, on Diamond 
creek. He leaves a wife and little 
daughter, who have the sympathy 
of tho entire community in their 
bereavement.

FOURTH OF JULY, 1879.

The various committees ap
pointed at tho citizen’s meetings 
have been busy furthering a suc
cessful celebration of the Fourth of 
July at this placo, and everything 
now looks as if this day would be 
celebrated in a manner worthy ot 
our people, and that those who 
come from the surrounding coun
try will be well pleased with tlie 
entertainment, which will be car
ried out according to the following 

PROGRAMME.
10 o’clock, s. ni. — Kjng'na ol churcli unit 

school bells. Exercises at the grove, to 
begin st 10:10, s. m
Mu.ic, by Cottonwood Foils Brass Band.

Prayer. by Key. John Taylor.
Music, by Brass Band.
Heading ot the Declaration of Indepen

dence, by Hon C. C- Whitson.
binging, by Glee Club.
Oration, by Hon. Samuel A . Higgs, of 

Lawrence.
Music, by Brass Band.
Address, by J. V. Sanders, Esq.
Singing, by OI- e Club.
Toast. “ The [>av We Celebrate;”  reply 

by II Hansford, E-q.
Music, by Hi ass Band
Toast, “ The Ladies;”  reply by T. II. 

Grisham, E-q.
Music, by Brass Band.
Toast.“ Our Flag;”  rrply by C. II, Cars

well, Esq ,
Music, by Brass Hand-
Toast, ‘ Our Guests; reply by F. 1*. 

Cochran, E-q.
Singing, by Glee Club.
Ha-ket dinner; reply by everybody.
It is the in: cm ion to have tl.nner no liter 

than l:3fit p. m.: and with that object in 
view, the nine consumed in re| lies to 
toasts is not to 1 xreed ten minutes each

Dancing and other omns ments will be- 
g'n immediately after dinner.

Fire-works and balloon ascension, at 8 
o'clock, p, m.

In the afternoon thero will be a 
grotesque performance which will 
be taken part in by about 100 act
ors; and in tho evening tboro will 
be a dance in tho new hall. Tick
ets to the dance will bo $1.00 only.

G R IM  F I C U R E S .
The number o f persons who suc

ceed in business is very small in 
proportion to those who fail to gain 
a competency. In Cincinnati 98 
per cent, fail; in Boston 95 per 
cent.; in New York 98 per cent.; 
in Philadelphia 99 per cent. Take 
the country through and 95 per 
cent, fail to secure any large or 
permanent success. Of course not 
all of these are actually driven 
from business.

The statistician who supplies the 
figures has been at the pains to 
seek the causes of failure*, and an 
nounces the result as follows:

Fifty per cent, “ living beyond 
their means.”

Twenty per cent, “ outside specu
lation.”

Ten per cent, “ trading beyond 
their capital.”

Ten per cent, "neglect of book
keeping ar.d too much credit.’ ’

Five per cent, “ shrinkage 111 val
ues.”

Five per cent, “ die wealthy.’’
We take the foregoing from the 

St. Louis Groctr. The authority 
for the figures is said to bo reliable. 
It gives but poor encouragement 
for tho investment ot cupital in 
business, and gives a fair idea ot 
the uncertainties in the race for 
wealth.

T H E  N E W S P A P E R .
* * And the community ex

pects a newspaper to credit overy 
body wider and longer, get oftener 
cheated and swindled, and suffer 
more pecuniary loss, rnd oftener bo 
the victim of misplaced confidence, 
than any other calling in tho com 
munity. We have often thought 
that p'-ople p.iy a bill to a newspa
per more teiuctantly than any 
other. It cuts their very soul to 
pay five dollors for newspaper 
work, but they will cheerfully 
throw away ten dollars on a need 
less gewgaw; but everybody 1.,

W HITE BR.03STZE

MONUMENTS AND STATUARY,
MED ALLIONS,

PORTRAIT BUSTS, &C,
FOR

Cemeteries, Public and Private Grounds.
A  Few  of the Advantages W h ite  Bronze Pos

sesses over Stone M onum ents and  
Headstones.

1st. A ge w ill n otim pa ir their beauty.
2d There being no deterioration in their value, you alw ays have in tin so your m oney's 

w orth ; while with m arble, or even granite, what you obtain at great expense, may, in a few  
years, becom e o f little or no value, as defective headstones anil monuments in every cem etery 
near witness. Is it not then the part o f  wisdom to invest where you will always feel satisfied 
with your purchase, ami ulsn give the same satisfaction to coin ing generations?

3d The designs are far more elaborate and beautiiul than can he made in stone at double 
the cost.

4th. Jlcmitiful cnibl 111* full o f  m eaning can be selected from  our large list w ithout extra
cost.

6 h . The most delicate lines and sharpest letters will not ch ip  nor lose a particle o f  their 
beauty.

6th. The inscriptions, w ithout additional expense, are all in raised or black letters which 
can not he broken off,even  with an a x e ; w hile the action o f t u c  frost and constant d isin tegra 
tion on raised letters o f  stone ultim ately oh: Iterates them .

7th The Tablets arc changeable, and tlic old can he rem oved for new  as occasion  requires, 
with but trifling expense Turcliasers o f  these m onum ents do not ncod to send for a stone 
cu tter to chisel in the inscriptions, and costing from  live to  ten dolla is  e x tra —sim ply send tor 
the inscription plate, g iv in g  the numliur ot monum ent and tablet required w hich w illco in e  !>v 
express; then with the aid o f  the socket w rench (which com es with every m onum ent) tlic old 
tablet can he taken off and replaced with the new, m il not requiring the labor o f five m in utes; 
then return the old tablet to the m anuf teturers anil receive credit for it.

8th Our monuments being Double Fronts o r  Shafts, inscriptions con lie put oil the hacks 
equally as well as on the fronts, uud thus do fo r  tw o or even four graves.

0th The Shaft Monuments have from  four to e igh t Tablets A ll are filled, when m ade, with 
inscriptions, mottoes, or em blem s, which can  be rem oved as desired w ithout m arring the 
beauty o f  the monument.

loth Ti e price, we think, w ill average about the same that m arble is usually furnished. I f  
Stone Monuments were as beautifu lly  carvod, as tho W hite llronzu are m oulded, they would 
cost double the price o f  m any o f  our designs T heditrubility  o f  the W hite Bronze Monum ents 
enhance t 'ic ir  value to that id stone beyond com parison.

Ittli. They arc easily—and if properly—sot, arc as linn as if grow u to the earth, and as en 
during as the everlasting hills

12th They are boxed and shipped com plete to set in ccm otcry . and not b clu g  as heavy as 
stone are iqoreeasi.y  handled, and freights much less. In fact they have all the virtues w ith 
out the vices o f all monuments o f stone, and we now  feel that we can truthfu lly and con scien 
tiously say without fear or favor.and li lek it bv scientific, facts, as well as historical data, that 
the W hite Bronze Monuments are the BEST IN T il E W OU LD.

Thousands o f purchasers already hear witness to tlic above. For full particulars ca ll on or 
address,

O. T31. DE/IIsrKWATEB, 
A T  CED AR  P O IN T ,  K A N S A S .

T H E  LEADING W E S T E R N  N E W S P A P E R .

THE KANSAS CITY TIMES,
ENLARGED AND IMPROVED.

Always to (he Iront in every enterprise, and prompt to furnish Its rcadi r» with the 
latest 1.CW8 ol the world; complete in all ilcpartm.nts, with every possible facility tor 
Issuing a complete newspaper, and steadily growing in circulation and ndloence, Tim 
Kansas City  Timks, lor 1879. presents Induccm nts to ibe people un- 
surp.ssed by any journal in the West. Outspoken and learle-s In l*s utterance* on all 
public questions, 1 •» 1 II continue to advocate Democratic principles, giving to the 
East that consideration it merits, but strongly and persistently working lor the Inter
ests ol the people nl'the West. 11IK Times will . ever rest satisfied until its section 
receive* from the National Congress that recoguli on the great West deserves.

SUBSCRIPTION RATES.
Ddly T imes one month, tnctml'ng one share In iu x' distribution,............................*1 00
I’rl Wiekiy Times two month*, including one sli ire in n-xi Distribution____ 1 iki
Wee.lv I IMK8 six montlis. li iliul ng one share in next Distribution, . . .  1 on

SPECIAL WATCII OFFEH.—For every club ol 30 subscribes, to pith- r cditVon o 
T he Times, at about rates, (all sent it one Him ) we will sand one Itiiniing i .a*c Coin 
Silver Watch worth *18.75, handsomely engrave I a. d chased, ..n I w»rr-»n ed by the 
Elgin National Watch C1 mpanj’s own silver mctl u gu irraniee.

Address all orders to TH E  I I >1KS, Kansas City, Mo.

A T T O R N E Y S  A T  L A W .

FjpTcocHRArr
Cotionwood Fal's, Chase county, Kan- 

■as, will practice In all the Stale and 
Federal Courts. Collections solicited. 
Deeds, mortgages, leases, Ac., drawn care- 
Hilly., and ackoowledgmentstaken. Office 
—On Broadway, opposite the hardware 
■tore.

O. N. STERRY.
ATTORNEY - AT - LAW,

EMPORIA, KANSAS,
Will practice in tlipseveral courts of Lvon, 
Chase, Harvev, Marion. Morris and O-sge 
counties in the 8tate ol K-in-a-; In the Su
preme Court ol the State, and in the Fed
eral Courts therein jyl.t

eager to avail hi'iisclf of the ser
vices of the editor and tlic ink of the 
printer. How many men are hold
ing fat offices; how many profes
sional and political reputations and 
fortu..es have been created and sus
tained by the friendly though un
requited pen of the editor? How 
many struggling towns and cities 
have been brought to tho notice of 
tho public and written into noto 
riety and prosperity by the news 
paper? How many railroads are 
now in succestul operation that 
would have sunk from sight and 
memory but lor tho newspaper? 
Whero is a branch of mdu-try or 
activity that has not beon promoted, 
stimulated and defended by the 
press?—St. Joseph (Mo.) Gazette.

G O O D  B O O K S  F O R  T H E  P E O 
P L E .

I  he peoplo who delight in good 
books are rejoicing in the good 
work being done by the American 
Book Exchango, 55 Beekman 
street, New York By introducing 
tha plan of publishing and selling 
hooks direct to purchasers, instead 
of giving the large discounts usu
ally allowed to dealors and agents 
to sell for them; by working on the 
basis of the present cost ol making 
books, which is about one hall 
what it was a few years ago, and 
by printing very large editions, 
which also greatly roduces tho cost 
as compared with sm II editions, 
they nre able to furni-h hooks at 
puce* which, to most people, seem 
truly astonishing, but which they 
say are only reasonable. They 
publish as follows;
Chamber’s Cyclopedia of English 

Literature, 8 vols., lGtno. Price, 
complete, paper, $2 00; cloth, 
$3.00; halt morocco. $4 75; half 
morocco, bound in 4 vols., 83.75. 

Robin’s Ancient History, 1,192 
double-column pages, lurge type, 
8vo., cloih, 82.25; library sheep, 
82.75.

Jo-ophtis' VVoiks, translated by 
Whiston, 1,042 double column 
pages, very large typo, Svo., 
el iib, 82 00; library sheep, 82.50. 

Arabian Knights, largo type, 12 
mo., cloth, 55 cents.

Btinyan's Pilgrim's Progross, very 
large typo, l 2nio., cloth, 50cents. 

Robinson Crusoe, large type, 12mo., 
cloth, 55 cents,

Baron Munchausen, very large 
typo, 12mo., cloth, 50 conts. 
From these remarkably low 

prices a discount of 10 per cent, is

allowed to those ordering in club* 
of live or more copie* of either 
book, or to the amount of 810 00 or 
more selected from the list. Pages 
giving specimens of type and full 
particulars, are sent tree on te- 
quest.

I )  I I | 5 i t  or all kilt'll,. 1 iitil ,is, ills- 
r l l i  cliarije* o f IPood or m ucus

anil all diseases ol the It-c- 
tum quickly ami ptrleclly  cure I >v a 
situate and oothinn U em ery . For Infor
m al',-n address, 1)R .J F a h k k & i o .

121 fi n 22 a m i  l.. N. Y

TO CONSUMPTIVES.
Th ■ advertiser, having been permanently 

cured ot that dread di-case. Consumption, 
by a simple rem edy. i* m i x Iuh to ni tk. 
known to bl* fellow-Hiiflerer* the means ot 
cure. To all whode«lru it. he will send a 
ccpv ol the prescription used, (free ol 
cb -rtc ) with the direction* for p-epartng 
ami u-ing the same, wliicb they will find a 
sure Cure lor Con-umption. Asthma, 
Bron lulls. Ac. Parties wishing the Pre
scription, will please address,

E. A. WILSON.
ll»l P n-i St., William*!)tirgh. N. Y.

H IN C K L E Y  H O U SE ,

C O T T O N W O O O  F A L L S ,  K A N S A S .

Thu “ Old R eliable”  H inckley House id again 
r e f i t a n d  furnished throughout \vi*h new 
furn tore, with spring botto u hols  o f  the bent 
q n u lit-, and in a better und m ore com fortable 
style than ever lie fore, with a good sample 
room, and the best horse stable in the city  at
tache*!, and everything on the table that the 
market w ill uff.i.d

IaiIIcs .is low  a# tlic lowest o f  the same class
o f  hOIKt*.

Thunkful for  past f.ivo s, I would hi.licit 
public patronage I, H. H IM  M , k l ,  

iiia\2-4iii % 1'roprie‘or.

E R R O R S  u i '  Y O U  TH .

\ G en tlem an  who m i Acred for years from 
Verv«u« D ebility , Premature D ec**, and all 

the effect* o f  youthfull im .iseretion. will for 
th e fu k u o f Hiffering hum anity, send free to 
all who need it. the recipe and directions far 
m aking the sim ple remedy by which he was 
cured Sufferers w ishing to profit by the ad- 
vert«scr*s experien ce  can do so by addressing, 
in perfect confidence. J ohn It. t»ui>KN, 42 < e 
i.ir^t . N>\v York f21-ffm

Cash Capital and Surplus, OP 116,500

EMPORIA NATIONAL BANK,
E M P O R IA ,  K A N S A S .

TRAKS’.CIL,* GENERAL B NXING'BUSIt.'ESV
IN TEREST P A ID  ON TIM E DKPOS1T8. 

1*. It I’ l.nin . I*res I*, s ilrniT uir, Ca-h

w. P. PlICH. M. D„
Physician & Surgeon,

•'ill •» («t pi'enent) Id the Bank,

COTTONWOOP FALLS, KAS.

KUtiULES, SCOTT & LYNN,
Emporia, Kansas, will practice in the 

District Court of  Chaso and adjoining 
counties

M ISCELLANEOUS,

N E W  P I A N O S
Each, and all style*, including Grand, .Square 
and U pright, all strictly tirst-cla.-s, sold lit the 
low est net cnah wholesale factory prices, d i 
rect to the purchaser. These Pianos made 
one o f  the flnest dlopta)* at the Centennial 
E xhibition , and were unanim ously recom 
mended for the Highest Honors—over 12,000 in 
use. K egula ily  incorporated M anufacturing 
Co —Factory established over 36 years. The 
Square Grands contain  Mathuflhck's new 
Latent Duplex Overstrung Seale, the greatest 
Im provem ent in the historv o f  Piano m aking, 
The U prights are the finest in A m erica . 
Pianos sent on trial. Don’ t fail to w iitu  for 
Illustrated and Descriptive Catalogue o f 48 
pages—mailed free.

MENDELSSOHN PIANO CO.,
21 East 15th Street, N. Y.

PIM PLES.
I will mail (free' the recipe for a simple 

V egetable Halm that will remove T an, 
FHECKLES, PIMPLES and Hlotchks, lea?- 
lng the skin soft, clear and beautiful; also in
structions for producing a luxuriant growth 
o f hair on a bald head or smooth face. A d
dress, enclosing 3-cent stamp, Hen. Vandklf 
& Co , 20 Ann St., N. Y. 121-Gtn

G EO R G E HOFER,~~
Barber & H airdresser,
COTTONWOOD FALLS, KAS.

Particular attention given to all work 
In my line of business. Give me a call.

—OOOKINS OB Hk ATI KO—

New Excelsior Oil Stove.
fait th* Thlaf Car Light Heneskeeplng.

It —III Broil, Roast, and Baka bstt.r than a Coal or 
Wood fltova. Sand for Circulars. AOBKT8 WAKTgD.

COLEMAN GAS APPARATUS AND
OIL CO..Tl Markkt St., - - Chicago, III.

Th* Groat C u r e  for Dyspepsia, Indigestion, Billona 
Headache, Liver Complaint, Fever and Agne, General

Debility, and all complaints 
of Stomach, Liver A Spleen 
on the newly discovered 
principle of

ABSORPTION.
No Drugs, No Doctor Bills. 
Send for Circulars, describ
ing the Absorption Cura 

and tha revolution it is causing in the science of medi
cine.
Dyapepaia Belt, I* . w

F airer a n d  A gun H alt, | 9 . v
T e n ia  M elt, $ 9 , a n d  InHamta B a lt , $1. 

These Belts w. .he sent to any address frse of postaga 
m  receipt of $2.00 each, a.’’ $100 for Infant s Belt.
AGENTS wanted in .very county in tha 

United State*.
Addreee, FISHER MEDICATED BELT CO. 

^  232 Illinoii St., Chicag*.

A y e r ’ s

C h e r r y  P e c t o r a l
For Diseases of the 

Throat and ILunge, 

such as Coughs, Cold*. 

Whooping C ough, 

Bronchitis, Asthme,

and Consumption.

The reputation it has attained, in con»equence of 
the mnrvclloua eures it has produced during the 
last hnir century, is a nifD' ient assurance to the 
public that it will continue to realize the happiest 
results that can he desired. In almost every 
lection of country there arc person*, publicly 
known,who hare tiecn restored from alarming and 
even desperate diseases of the lungs, by its use. 
All tv ho have tried it,acknowledge ita superiority; 
and whero its virtues are known, no one hesitates 
as to what medicine to employ to relievo the dis
tress and suffering peculiar to pulmonary affec
tions. CtiKttRT Pectouai. alwaye affords in
stant relief, and performs rapid cure* of tha 
milder varieties of bronchial disorder, as well as 
the more formidable diseases of the lungs.

As a safeguard to children, amid the distress
ing diseases whicli beset the Throat and Chest of 
Childhood, it is invaluable; for, by its timely use, 
multitudes are rescued and restored to healtb.

This medicine gains friends at every trial, as 
the cures it is constantly producing are too re
markable to be forgotten. No family should ba 
without it, and those who hare once used it 
never will.

Kinment Physicians throughout the country 
prescribe it, and Clergymen often recommend it 
from their knowledge of its effects.

PREPARED BT

Dr.J.C. AYER & CO., Lowell, Mass.,
Practical and Analytical ChemittJ.

SOLD BY ALL DflUGUISTS EVERYWHERE.



THE DAYS THAT ARE NO MORE.

BY ALFRED TKNNYHON.
Tears, idle tears, I know not what they mean, 
Tears from tho depth of some divine despair 
Rise in the heart and gather in the eyes,
In looking on the happy autumn fields 
And thinking of the days that are no more.
Fresh as the first beam glittering on a sail 
That brings our friends up from tho under 

world
Had as the last, which reddens every ono 
fbat sinks with all wc love below the verge; 

sad, ho fresh, tho days that are no more.
Ih, sad and strange, as in dark summer downs 
The earliest pipe o f half-awakened birds 
To dying ears, when unto dying eyes 
The casement slowly grows a glimmering 

square;
Ho sad, so strange, the days that are no more.

Dear as remembered kisses after death,
And sweet as those by hopeless fancy feigned 
On lips that are for others; deep as love— 
Deep as first love, and wild with all regret; 
Oh, death in life! the days that are no more.

B E Y O N D  T H E  G R A V E .

“O, what is life?” a bondage of tho soul,
A ceaseless strife to reach the Heavenly goal. 
‘‘O, what is death?” a weary one at rest,
Where angels welcome home a soul oppressed. 
Tis life beyond all cadence sweet in truth, 

Where mothers old, reclaim their love of youth. 
And vesper hymns in glorious anthems raise, 
From rescued souls of bodies in the graves, 
Who long ago have mouldered in the clay.
A shapeless mass until the judgment day, 
When, from above the mighty summons come, 
To judge a varied life on earth begun.
Where? oh where, will you be reader fair? 
Beyond ‘‘ the cheerless grave;”  will you be 

there
To meet the loving ones long gone before?
Or, will you turn away from Heaven’s door?

L A ST OF THE CAR1DS.

A  R o m a n c e  o f  M a rtin iq u e .

You have often fold me that you know 
the island of Martinique. Then you have 
heard them speak of the Caravclle. It is 
a wild isthmus, so called by the sailors 
from a Spanish wreck. Tho sea is always 
raffing wildly enough there. Ah, you 
should see the waves as they leap madly 
on tho rockB. Then they break into driz
zling white foam—sheet* a furlong broad 
—and then fall back in vain. And it is 
alwayR going on ; it never ceases. There 
my father's house was situated.

But further down the country changes 
entirely; it becomes perfectly fascinating. 
The two sides of the isthmus resemble two 
fairy lakes. It was for this reason that its 
proprietor, the Count de Saint Croix call
ed it Beau Sciour—the beautiful home.

The Saint Croix family and ours tormed, 
so to speak, only one,we were so intimate. 
Francis, the count’s only son, was like a 
brother to my sister and me.

Any one who had seen us, three-in-hand, 
running, like deer, over tho sand, our hair 
lifted by the breeze, mingling our merry 
laughter with the murmur of the waves, 
would have believed that there are ioiiie 
happy beings here on earth.

Our greatest pleasure was to run out 
on the caves, or sand-bars ami hunt for 
shells. We left at sunrise, a little basket 
on our arms. The songs of the negroes, 
fishing in their log canoes, came to us over 
the water.

One winter day we returned from run
ning in the sands. It was an evening 
foreboding storm. Distant lightnings 
darted across the sky. Julie was delayed 
by endeavoring to tear up from a seafan a 
shell. The tiae rose until the sand-bank 
on which she stood became an island. The 
poor girl became alarmed, and lifting her 
arms cried aloud for assistance. Her long 
black braids flapped in the storm-wind, 
and coiled, like serpents, around her 
neck.

The negroes, hearing the cry, came in 
their canoes. Before they arrived. Fran
cis had swam across, and stood by his sis
ter, supporting her.

They carried her beneath the palm trees 
which bordered the shores With her 
arms entwined around her brother, she 
cast on him glances o f love; hut from time 
to time looked regretfully toward the isl
and.

“ Who will bring me my shells?”  she 
cried, at last.

And, as if she had power to command 
the elementary spirits, there suddenly 
arose a deep, strange voice, which ex
claimed, “ I.

A man of coppei hm , gray eyes, bushy 
brows, long hair, drippling with salt wa
ter, came forth from the waves, bearing 
the wished for shells.

"Father Sassa!" ;ricd all the negroes.
Father Sassa was neither white, mulatto 

nor black. He was o f the indigencous 
Carib race. His family a laet, remnant of 
Ih ■ original tribes found by the Spaniards, 
had escaped the massacres o f civilization 
and taken refuge among the rocks o f our 
wild peninsula. But the family hail been 
sadly reduced under the English rule of 
the island, and Sassa survived. He bore 
the title of cacique, though without sub
jects to rule. His name was Sassaggari, 
but the blacks, following their custom of 
giving diminutives, always called him 
Father Sassa.

He had bionuht the loured for shells to 
Julie. When he first heard her cry, he had 
plunged into flu waves.

“ Ah! what a horrible shell!" I cried, 
perceiving a dark mass in the hand of the 
Carib. "W h y ,'t isn ’ t worth the pain it 
cost. Throw it back into the sea, Father 
Sassa."

“ To the sea! to the sea!”  cried all the 
negroes.

But, the Carib, deaf to the murmurs, ad
vanced with us under the shade o f the 
cocoa trees.

“ Little whites,”  said he, “ you love 
what shines and for that reason do not 
throw away this shell. It is colorless on 
the surface, but it gleams within. The 
stars o f night have marked its heart.”

“ What, Father Sassa,”  we cried, “ do 
you mean to say that yon can see through 
the shell?”

The cacique stretched out a head to
ward the last rock of the Caravelle, where 
his little hut gleamed out and vanished 
every moment in thefrequent, lightning.

“ Come there,”  said he, “ and you will 
learn more."

And entering his canoe hr disappeared.
Tho lightning grew more brilliant; 

large drops quickly falling announced a 
coming tropical hurricane. W c hastened 
homew aid bearing the shell.

The next morning the banana trees 
beaten down in the fields, the uprooted 
trees borne afar by torrents, were the only 
indications of the storm of the previous 
night. The heaven and tho sea rested, 
calm and beautiful, after their wild pas
sions had been gratified.

W e started for the cabin of Father 
Sassa.

W e found the Carib seated os a large 
stone before his dwelling, preparing nets 
for fishing. Seeing us he raised his heavy 
eyebrows; his strange eyes gleamed, as 
with a gratified feeling that wc had re

membered him and what he had told us 
tho evening before.

“ W ho gave me this twine to mend my 
net w ith?" said he.

“ 1, Father Sassa, replied Julie.”
“ Who gave me this knife to cut the 

twine, make me wooden needles, cov r 
my cabin with reeds, carve my canoe?"

“ I, F’ather Sassa,”  replied Francis.
“ And for that," continued the cacique, 

“ Sassaggari follows you wherever you go. 
Sassaggari would let the shark eat him 
before a hair of your heads should bo in
jured. Sassaggari saw the little master 
and mistress struggling against the sea; 
he went under the water; ho saved their 
shell.”

“ See," said the Carib, pointing with 
his finger to t,h-» fragments of shells heap
ed u d  around his hut, “ See what remains 
of Sassaggari, nw father, who was the 
first in these lands to walk securely be
neath the deep.

W e observed that, tho shells were the 
same kind as ours.

“ The white strangers chased our fathers 
from their home. W e are not negroes. 
To escape from slavery the old Sassaggari 
embarked his family in his canoe; hut he 
would not leavo behind him these shells 
which bring luck to the fisherman and 
keep afar the witchcrafts of the water. 
The whites suspected some mystery. They 
broke the shells against the rocks. Furi
ous at finding nothing but the white 
gleam of the shells, they pursued us— we 
rowed in vain. They shot all except me, 
who saved myself by swimming under the 
water. I was alone; the sea did not re
quire my bones. I have caught since 
then far more than they have snapped up, 
tho blood-suckers. Tho rock only, besides 
Sassaggari, knows the nest where they 
slumber. But keep tho shell of yester
day, little witches; when it speaks, Sas
saggari will reply. He who sings in the 
shells the plaints o f the sea, and who 
paints the sunrise on their faces, will 
make the stars of heaven sink into their 
heart." So the Carib spoke. He was 
motionless, his glance sweeping afar to 
the horizon.

W e silently left him, and gained our 
cool hall before the burrtkig noon made it 
intolerable without.

But these early happy days we coming 
to an end. AVe w a e  about to quit this 
pleasant paradise for new scene-'.

We grew up. Our parents spoke of 
sending Francis and me to France. When 
Julie heard this, she sighed—was agita
ted.

Ono evening my father came home from 
the town. and said that passage hail been 
taken for us on board a vessel which would 
sail in two weeks.

My poor sister, the news was terrible to 
her. 1 think I can see her now during 
those days. She would sit for hours under 
a great palm tree, looking at the deep blue 
sea.

Onco when Francis stole up to her, 
taking her hand, lie said in the tenderest 
tones:

“ My lilly, what is it you see there at the 
bottom of the sea? ’

“ 1 see,”  she replied, the white sail o f a 
ship which bears you far away—aw ay!”

Tho count consoled them both, and
Cvssing Ins hand over the golden curls of 

is boy, said;
“ You love Julie very much, then?”  
“ Yes. papa, and were I never to see her 

again, 1 would drown myself."
The dav of departure came. AVe bade 

adieu. Julie, pale as a sheet, came to us 
with her shells.

She gave the finest to Francis, and tak
ing mo by the hand, said:

“ Jules, I give you this horrible old shell; 
don’t forget that I found it that evening 
when Francis saved my life. Keep it in 
memory of your sister and ot her love for 
Francis.”

Six years later, during the winter of 
1747-8, a young man completed a highly 
successful course of studies at the univer
sity o f Paris, and entered aristocratic life. 
It was the Vicompe de St. Croix.

W o made our preparations to return to 
Martinique. Between our departure and 
the wedding there came an obstacle. This 
obstacle was a revolution.

The freedom of the blacks was pro
claimed. The Count de St. Croix was 
ruined. He hoped to save his crop by 
liorrowing. The money was obtained and 
wasted in vain efforts.

Francis rose in dignity and energy dur
ing this trial. “ I will overcome tliiR dis
aster,”  he said. "1 will not be crushed.
1 will go to America; afew years o f labor, 
and wo shall be reunited, and Julie will 
be mine.”

He left soon for Havre and for New 
A'ork. Not long after his departure his 
father, the old count, arrived in Paris. 
He hoped to obtain from the government 
some indemnity for Ins lost estates. Every 
etl'ort was in vain. One morning the poor 
old count tottered into my room, and, 
castinghimsclf on the sola, exclaimed: 

“ AH is lost!”
In sudden alarm 1 started up to relieve 

him, and so suddenly as to overthrow a 
heavy table. Owing to its concussion, the 
portrait o f Julie, which hung on the wall, 
fell to the ground, and with it the. shell, 
which rested upon tho portion o f the 
frame. As the shell fell it separated into 
two portions, from which rolled three 
white balls.

They were the three stars o f night— 
three extremely large, immensely valuable 
pearls!

That very day the first jeweler in Paris 
gave us thirty thousand dollars tor the 
three pearls.

Wc met, again in Martinique. The 
marriage was solemnized. Ave sought 
the old Indian, and cast ourselves, shed
ding tears of gratitude, into his arms.

“ Father Sassa,”  said Francis, "you told 
as the truth. AVe found t he stars o f  heaven 
in the shells of the sea.”

The eves of the chief shone with a 
strange light. “ AVhn wore kind to the 
poor Indian? W ho gave him wood for his 
canoe, a knife for fishing? AVlio were good 
to him? For all that, children, follow 
me! ”

He placed his hand on a great smooth 
stone, or rather rock, which seemed cast 
where it was by the tury of the waves.

‘ Sassaggari goes to the south. He goes 
to the hidden land to join his fathers. 
There they live in the city whofc all iH 
gold, where the race of Incas of the south 
and of the Aztecs of the north talk the old 
sacred language of the serpent and o f tho 
sun. Theie the voice of the white was 
never heard. Children, adieu!”

He rolled away the stone. It covered 
the entrance to a cave, in which we saw 
piled high hundreds o f shells containing 
pearls. AVe stood bewildered at the sight 
of such enormous wealth, and then turned 
to embrace the Carib. He had dissappear- 
ed. But afar off, in tho last rays of the 
setting sun, vanishing in the purple mist, 
we saw a dark canoe paddled by ono dusky 
form, which waved us an adieu.

W e had gained a million. ' On the 
grotto we had placed the inscription: 
"The Sassaggari, la s t 'o f the Canbs of 
this isle.”

Some unsophisticated Englishmen are 
at Swawpscott, and are surveying the 
breach through eyeglasses, you knoyr,

At the Graveyard.
Prom tlie Philadelphia Pross.

The burial question is still kept up with 
great bitterness in many parts of Great 
Britain. A strange scene was recently en
acted on the highway in front of the en
trance to the parish churchyard at Llan- 
fairfechan, in AVales. Placed on two 
chairs was a small coffin containing the 
body of a child eight weeks old. Around 
were the sorrowing parents and friends, 
made more sorrowful at the circumstances 
necessitating a highway funeral service. 
Bareheaded in the road was a Nonconform
ist minister reading the 15th chapter o f 
First Corjnthians, and ottering consolatory 
prayer. Inside the churchyard were a 
young curate, without his surplice, and 
parish sexton, both more to be pitied than 
blamed. The little ono was the child of 
Baptists, and had not therefore been bap
tized. Consequently the incumbent de
clined to allow tho burial service to be per
formed, but he thoughtlessly delayed mak
ing his decision known until it was too 
late to arrange for a service in the village 
chapel. The Itev. Mr. Griffith, Baptist 
minister, attended and conducted the ser
vice in the road, while the curate and the 
sexton kept guard inside the churchyard 
to see that there was no scrvico conducted 
within the consecrated grounds. The 
body was born to tho grave and lowered 
into it in painful silence, disturbed only 
by tho sobs of the mother, whose feelings 
were harrowed at the ignominy cast upon 
her innocent babe. She, who took hut tl\e 
common-sense view o f the matter, was 
heard to say that if tho Church people 
would not admit it to their church, they 
could not keep it from heaven.

T h o V ita l  E n erg ies ,
When depressed by fatigue, bodily or mental, 
by exhausting diseases, or the influence of a 
cebilitating temperature, should be reinforced 
—physicians tell us—by some wholesome 
stimulant; and among those which have been 
tested and administered by them, none has 
received such hearty recommendation as Hos- 
tetter’ s Stomach Bitters. It has been prefer
red by them from the fact that its spirituous 
basis, which is of the purest description, is 
modified by, and made the vehicle for, the 
vegetable medicinal principles incorporated 
with it. These latter render it conspicuously 
serviceable in cases of general debility, consti
pation, and other disorders of the bowels; in 
dyspepsia, nervous affections, urinary and 
uterine ailments, rheumatism, intermittent 
and remittent fevers, which it prevents as well 
as remedies; and in liver complaint. A house
hold stock of medicines can scarcely be called 
complete without this inestimable medicine.

Worth Recording.
Charles Edwards of Altamonte, Labette Co., 

Kansas, was so deformed in his legs that he 
had to walk on his tip toes since his childhood. 
Drs. Dickerson & Btark, of the Kansas City 
Burgical Institute, performed a surgical oper
ation which resulted so successfully, that the 
boy has now received the full use of his limbs.

A Healthful Clearness is required by the 
sallow skin washed daily with Glenn’ s Bul- 
tiiur Boap.

B ill ’s Hair and W hisker Dye is best, 50c.
P r ic k ly  A sh  B itters .

We take pleasure in referring our readers to 
an advertisement of Prickly Ash Bitters, J. W. 
Wood & Co., proprietors, which will appear in 
the next issue of this paper. These Bitters are 
the deduction of over 30 years practical ex
perience, and a specific remedy for the diseas
es they are represented to cure.

Good A dvice.—Ube Halk'b Honey of Hobe- 
hound and Tar for a cough or cold.

Pike ’b Toothache D rops Cure in one Minute.

IS A  U S E  cV S N 1 D E K ,

Established in 1873.
Live Stock Commission Merchant*, 

Kansas City Stock Yards, Kansas City, 
Mo. Best market prices guaranteed. 
Market reports furnished free. Ad
vances made on consignments.

If ever there was a specific for the cure of 
all malarial diseases, such as are produced by 
swamp poison, like Intermittent, or Chills and 
Fever, Dumb Chills and Enlarged Spleen, it is 
certainly Dr. F. Wilhoft’s Anti-Periodic or 
Fever and Ague Tonic. From its composition 
which accompanies each bottle, it may be seen 
that it contains no dangerous drug; and that 
in these diseases it never fails, as guaranteed 
by its proprietors, Wlieelock, Finlay A Co., 
New Orleans, La. For sale by all druggists.

The successful man lias many imitators in 
his peculiar line of business, but still there is 
only one originator. Bo, also, the great petro
leum hair renewer, Carboline, as now improved 
and perfected, holds the palms against all im
itators as a genuine article of merit. Try it.

For solid silver, tine jewelry, watches, clock’s, 
Ac., go to M. B. Wright, 600 Main 8t., Kansas 
City, Mo. We have one of the finest stocks of 
goods ever offered in the west at prices never 
before approached. M. B. W right.

Persons visiting Kansas City on the 4th of 
July and the fair, should buy their return 
tickets of Alexander & Co., 1040 Union evenue, 
opposite main entrance Union Depot, and save 
10 to 20 per cent, regular fare.

Twin Brothers Yeast always makes good 
bread.

For p ies, etc. use Dr. G ilb ert ’s Corn Starch.

A n  O r th o d o x  C h in a m a n ,
From Harper’s Magazine.

Concerning future rewards and punish
ments Colorado furnishes the following il
lustration, which occurred recently in a 
court in La Vetsi, where the testimony of 
a Chinese was objected to on the ground 
that he did not regard or understand the 
obligation ot an oath. To test him he 
was interrogated thus:

“ John, to you know anything about 
G od?”

“ No; me no bellv woll acquaint with 
Him.”

Have you no Joss in China?”
“ Oh yes, wc gotee heapee Joss.”  
“ Where do you go when vou die?”
“ Me go to San Flancisco.^’
“ No you don’t understand me. When 

Chinaman quit washee all time, and no 
live any more, where does he g o?”

“ Oh yes, me sabe now. If he belly 
goodee man, he go uppeesky. If he belly 
baddeo man, he go luppee down hellce, 
allec sennee Melican m an."

Lost Seven Pounds In Three Weeks, 
Allan’s Anti-Fat is u genuine medicine, and 

will reduce corpulency from two to five pounds 
per week. Purely vegetable and perfectly 
harmless, acting entirely on tho food in tho 
stomach, preventing the formation o f fat. It 
is also a positive remedy for dyspepsia and 
rheumatism.

B08TON. Maw., Feb. 11th, 1878. 
Botanic Medicine Co., Buffnlo, N. Y.:

Gentlemen—Ihe lady alluded to lost seven 
pounds in three weeks, by the use of Allan’s 
Anti-Fat. Yours truly,

SMITH, DOOLITTLE & SMITH, 
Wholesale Druggists.

D e a th  o ’C o ld .
Those complaining of sore throat, hoarseness 

coughs, or taking their “death o’cold,” should 
use “ Brown’s Bronchial Troches.”  Only in 
boxes, at 25 cents. Beware of immitations.

Brown’s Camphorated Dentifrice admirably 
preserves and beautifies the teeth. 25 cents.

RE AD  THIS.

W h a t  C lose  A tte n t io n  to  B u s in ess  W i l l  D o .
G. Yeoman, who has been located in Kansas 

City ten years in the commission business, is 
always at the front in his line and has no su
perior. His business is immense, and he has 
just completed a large cooler for butter and 
eggs, which enables him to handle his con
signee’s goods to better advantage than any 
house in the city. His long cxpeiicncc in his 
line enables him to know just what is wanted 
to protect bis trade and realize the best prices. 
Prompt retui ns on consignments is a leading 
feature with this reliable commission house, 
125 East Fourth St., Kansas Citv, Mo.

A  G re a t B oon
To children teething and for Wind Colic and 
other ills peculiar to children, is the renowned 
Mrs. Winslow’s Soothing Syrup, Price 25 cents. 
Avoid imitations.

A  V a lu a b le  A cq u is it io n .
It is with pleasure we state the fact that 

Du. W. H. K imberlin, of St. Joseph, one of 
the most skillful oculists and aurists in this 
country, has removed to this city, and has es
tablished an Eye and Ear I nfirmary, in con
nection with Dr. H. F. McCoy, at 611 Walnut 
street, opposite the 8t. James Hotel. These 
gentlemen have had the advantage of tho best 
instruction in their specialties, as well as 
many years of most successful practice. They 
are a valuable acquisition to the city and 
their coming will bo appreciated by those 
afflicted with diseases of the Eyes and Ears, 
who place themselves under their professional 
care.—Kansas City Journal.

C ra m p s , C o lic  o r  In d ig e s t io n
Cured nuickly by “ Brown's Household 
Panacea. 25 cents.

D r u n k e n  Stuffs.
IIow many children and women arc slowly 

and surely dying, or rather being killed, by 
exercising doctoring, or the daily use of some 
drug or drunken stuff called medicine, that no 
one knows what it is made of, who can easily 
be cured and saved by Hop Bitters, made of 
Hops, Buchu, Mandrake, Dandelyon, Ac., which 
is so pure, simple and harmless that the most 
frail woman, weakest invalid or smallest child 
can trust in them. Will you be saved by them? 
See other column._______________
D r. C ro o k 's  W in e  o f  T a r  A lw a y s  B e n e fic ia l.

Terre Haute, Ind., Kept. 14,1878- 
Measr*. R. N. Smith A Co., Proprietors of Dr. Crook's 

Wine of Tar:
I have used Wine of Tar in my family for 

severe coughs and colds after trying other 
medicines without success, and have always 
found it beneficial, giving immediate relief. I 
believe it is all it is represented to be.

__________M rs. W. D. Kbtabrook.
Stop.

Persons visiting Kansas City on tho 4th of 
July will find it to their advantage to stop at 
the Leland Hotel, opposite Union depot; rates 
♦2 per day. W. 8. Jenkins proprietor. Entirely 
refitted and refurnished. Rooms large and airy.

Brown’s Vermifuge Comfits, for expelling 
worms, are the most unfailing and pleasant 
confection in the world. 25 cents.

M a r s l i ’ s  A g u e  C u r e  is
sold  at the low  price o f  50 cents. 
It  w ill cure the worst eases o f  
Tertian, or Third  Day Ague, and 
all form s o f  ChillR and Fever, 
a fter other rem edies fa il. Try 
it. Ask vou r druggist for  the 
9I i« i*kIi A g u e  C u r e  < liquid or 
pills, us you may prefer), and TAKE 

NO OTHER. For sale everywhere. MARSH BK08., 
proprietors, . . . .  Kansas City , Mo.

POV and cheapest Guns, Rifles, and Revolvers in
UU1 t he world for tho money. Send for new catalogue 
Jam. Bown & Sons . 196A138 Wood St., Pittsburgh,Pa

+  J » h n  A , M cD on a ld & C o.
A U fiilLvU . G L A S S , wholesale and retail dealers h| 
\11 Painters’ Materials. No’h 8 and 10 Missouri n venue.

—To do a driving business and
________________ I to make raonoy, send for circulars
and terms to M. J. MCCULLOUGH, Lawrence, Kan
AGENTS

T lie W h o le s a le  N o tio n  and  F a n cy  G ood s  
H o u s e  o f  C . Ml. H o r n e r .  SOS Delaware St., 

offers the Trade all lines at popular prices. We 
make l 'E U D L K I t 'S  W A ItK H  a S p e c ia l t y .

T h e  L a rg e s t , C h e a p e st  a m i B ee
S F A L D W S  COHMEBCIAI. :0 L L E t}I
Kansat City, Missouri. Address for oircular,ct 

N im H llng, A . M ., President. Kansas Citv, M
G o to -
£ a

T h e  •• L i t f l o  D e t e c t i v e . ”
9 1 0  Scale for 0 »  ; q  o t  to 25 lbs. 

F o r  F a m i ly .  O ffice  o r  B to r s . 
Every Scale perfect. Send for circular 

CHICAGO aCALB GO.. CHICAGO. iLU

S E L E C T  Gardner & Co., 538 Main
s v  a »> rvxxr a t >e i  street Kansas City, are dealers 
l I A l t D W  A l C l l i  in IX.rdwarn, CuUflj, Orjis. 
Fishing Tackle, Safes, B e lt in g , P a ck in g , Carpen
ters’ Coopers’ and other mechanics’ Tools, etc. Prompt 
attention given —   -------"

ST A T IO N E R Y  P A C K A G E
tbo best. Send for our new price list of Sta
tionery, Novelties, Notions and Jewelry, 
f o r A i ir t lo n r e r s ,  S tr e e t  S a le s m e n  
a n ti I’ eddlei-N . KANSAS CITY NOV
ELTY COMPANY. KANSAS CI1Y. MO

fFX1 A W —The choicest in the World—Im- 
-8- -82.±H.kJ»p0rtera,.)ri(.0!,_ L ftrRestCompany InAnier 
tea—staple article--pleases everybody—Trade continu 
ally increasing—Agents wanted everywhere—best in
ducements—dont waste time—send for Circular to 
ROBERT WELLS. 43 Vesey Rt., N. Y., P. O. Box 1287.

A G E N T S .  R E A D  T H I S
VVcMvill pay Agents ft Salary o f $loo per rnt

and expense**, nr allow a large com mission, to ml 
new and wonderful inventions. II> m%raa trh-if * 
Sample free. Address m i k u m a n  A ( o , Jllamliall, \

PRUSSING’S
CELEBRATED

V I N E G A R .

ly pu 
WARlt A N T E D  
to keep pickles 
for years.

Thirty-one years 
in the market.

TRY IT.

A  W N I N W 8 ,  T E N T S ,
Y V A T F K -lM tO O F  C O V E R S , SIG N S. VVIN D- 
........... HADISS & r. M U R R A Y  J- l*A  KM It,
Nos.38&J08.Canal Ht eet, CHICAGO. ILL. 

t3F*Send f  or llluntraied Pr.ce list.

W. O. WATSON
4 0 0  I>ola  w a r e  S t . , K A M S A M d T Y ,  W O .Dealer in Notions and Fancy Hoods al Wholesale)

F B LLL .-TOOK OF GROC ER NOTIONS, 
DRY GOODS NOTIONS AND

P o c i d l o r  3\T o t i o i i N

to  WO it day  can he m ade w ith  ou r 
W e ll A u g e r  find Itnok D rills . Catalogues 
free. Address C.A.Brockktt A Co., Kansas City.

Improved Am’can Archery
a n d  l l l g h f l e l d ’N RtigliM lt A r c h e r y ,  the t»o
best makes of Bows and Arrows. American Bows $1.00 
to $7.00; English Bows 85c to $13.00 each. Arrows and 
Quivers to suit all styles. Complete outfits at reduced 
prices. THE KANSAS CITY BOOK AND NEWS <>()., 
Importers and Western Agents, Kansas City, Missouri.

If you s re in want Of 
anything in the way 
of G u n n . Ititlrw .
R e v o l v e r s .  Am

munition. Fishing Tackle, and Fine Sporting Goods 
write for my large ill. cat., mailed free. Yours truly 

Great western  Gun Works, Pittsburgh , P a

DEAR SIR:

¥

SHOUCH & CLEMENTS,
LIVE STOCK

Commission Merchants,
Room No. S Exchange Building, 

K AN 8 A8JDIT Y JSTOCK,Y A RDS 
Correspondence^ Solicited.

B.W.Payne& Sons,Corning, N.Y.
State where you saw this. a

WELL AUGERS. S
Send for Catalogue and Price List (FREE) of the 
CHEAPEST, BEST AND MOST RAPID BORING

Well Auger and Rock Drilling Machine
in the worlds Prices to correspond with the hard times. 
G O O D  A B R R T N  W A S T K O , Address, CHAL
LENGE W ell Auger Co., Box 2730, St. Louis, Mo.

'  IR O N  
'H  ATONIC

' is  a Preparation of WON and CAUSAYA BARK,In combination with the Phosphates,
Endorsed by the Medical Profession, and recommended by them for Dyspepsia, General Debility, Fe

male Diseases, Want o f V itality,& o., Ac.
91 a u iifa c t iired  by th e  D r . B a r te r  n e d i v ln e C o .,  N o . 8 1 3  9 .  M a in  S t r e e t ,  MU  L ou i* .

The following Is one o f  the very many testimonials we aro receiving dally:
fcMfonm.— Some three months ago I began the use o f  D u . Ha r t e r ’ s Iron T on ic , upon the advice 

o f  many friends who knew its virtues. I was suffering from general debility to such an extent that my 
labor was exceedingly burdensome to me. A vacation o f  a month did not give me much relief, but on 
the contrary, was followed by Increased prostration and sinking chills. At this time 1 began tho »so <»i 
your I ron Ton ic , from which I realized almost immediate and wonderful results. The old energy 
returned and I found that my natural force was not permanently abated. I have used three bottles of 
the Ton ic . Since using it I have done twice the labor that I everdid in the same, time during my Illness, 
and with double the ease. With the tranquil nerve and vigor o f  body, has come also a clearness of 
thought never before enjoyed. I f  the Tonic has not done the work, I know not wliat. I give it the 
credit. # Most gratefully yours,

TaOY, O ., Jan. 2, 1878. J* P - W atson , Pastor Christian Church, Troy, O.
F o r  M ale by O r u g g ii l i  a n d  G e n e r a l h e a le r s  E v e r y u h e r e . _______

X S E T S T O IT E  ZB.OXT W O R K S .
D. M. J A R B O E  & CO.,

Portable
Tabular

MANUFACTURERS OF

and Stationary Steam Engi
r, L ocom otive  an d  F lu e  Boiic

ines
e r s ,

S i V W  i V T J D  C V r t l S T  M I X j I j B .
KINDS OK MINING MACHINERY, OCAKTZ MUXS, STEAM PUMPS AND HOISTING MACHINES, STOBI 
FRONTS, VAULT WOBK, JAII. WOBK, FOUOINO OF ALI. KINDS, 1IUASS AND IllON CASTINGS, ETC.

.M ill W O K K  A  S T K C IA L T Y . o u t r e  a n d  W o r k s  O p p o s ite  U n ion  U ep ot,
W E S T KANSAS CITY ,  MO

$5F o r  Met o f  T K F .T H .
Filling 50c.; Extracting 25c.

BKM T MKT
K. O. Dentai.

Rooms, 613 Main St., K a n s a n  C it y , M o . $9

25 YEARS KSuccessful HoracBopatliic
ill incut o f nil Chronic

ailments in Male and Female,as consequential effects 
of Scrofula, Onanism, Critical. Age , in old and 
young, T etter, Itch and other eruptions formerally 
treated with salves and lotions. Also sequelw of Scar
let F ever, Measles, Smallpox, etc.; or caused by 
Mental Emotions as Fright, Grief, Disappointment in
Love, etc., etc. Charges within the means of all, 
Medicines inc luded. Address with stamp,!giving symp
toms and probable cause). G I.O H K  91 K D IC ’IN K
Medicines included. A>

*>1© can
C O M P A N Y . l»2.T Morgan St., ST. LOUIS, MO.

Use
a :< I
L i v e

D IN  PtylVATK PRACTICE SINCE 1 8 3 5 .
ut Before the Public in 1800 .

l lGreen Mountain Regulator
A N D  A K K MK D Y  F O B
Malarious F evers, Rest W CkUllUcl wI O l e b b - 
nebs, Kick H eadache, B iliousness, " p .  1 1 «  
jAUNnirx. Mental Dkpression. Oonsti- J T l l l o .  
path in. Dyspepsia. Ac. Try one box.only 25 cents; 
or send your nddreM .• postal card .and wewiU mail you 
Agamplolmx F* e e  O.O. DAY a BRACKETT,

tt"iK Dkopriktors. Kansas City. Mo.

AGEN IS WANTED FOR THt
P i c t o r i a l

I HISTORY"™WORLD
It contains 0 7 2  fine historical engravings and 1 .200  
large double column pages, and is tbo most complete 
Hsitoryof the World ever published, it sells at sight. 
Send for specimen pages and extra terms to Agents. 
Ad’sa, NATIONAL PUBLISHING CO.. St. Louis,Mo.

PENSIONS.
PENSIONS.

S 2 5  E v e ry  D a y
Can bo easily mode with our

Well Augers & Drills
One man and ono horse required. W e 

arc the only makers of the Tiffin W ell- 
Boring and Rock-Drilling Machine. 

W a rra n ted  th e  B est on E a rth ! 
Many of our customers make from #SIO to 9-10 n <Iny- 

Book and Circulars FREE. Address,
LOOMIS & NYMAN, TIFFIN . OHIO.

CONOVER BROS.,
K  annas City, Mo.,

Stato Agents for 
w a y  A  Mona’  P ia n o s . 
ItlatcldesN
lO r g a i i ,H. Music and Mu 
slc&l Merchand*s©. Elo 
gant Rosewood Upright

___ l ’ianos, fully warranted foi
$2UU. Bond lor S p e c ia l  P r i c e s  on tho 'Burdett* be 
fore purchasing an organ of questionable reputation.

Lynde W right &  Co,

Pianos
Organs

to b e  s o l d l ' H r  ^  y  y a  t u n h e a r d
of  p r i c o B f  jk  during 1879.
C h i c k e r in g ^ y  Decker Bros.,
Steinway, Mathnshek and Pease Pianos, and the 
Esty Organ—the best iu the world. Don't Tail to 
write orseo us before purchasing. Catalogues free.

M T O K Y  A  C’A9I P.
019 and 914 Olive Street. ST. LOUIH. Mo

11.91. H o ffm a n  &  C o .,
315 DELAWARE ST., 

LEAVENWORTH. KA8: 
General Southwestern 

Agents for Mason A Ham-! 
lin  Organs—Highest hon-, 
orsat every World’s Fair 
sinco 1807. Send for new il
lustrated cataloguewith re
duced prices—Do not bay 
bogus and shoddy organs 
when you can got the best 
for tbo same money. 

AGENTS WANTED.

BI®» Indian-Herb Bitters!
Tho R e s t  T o n i c  ia tho World. Is a sure cure for IkyapcpHia, 
CoMNtiprtt I o n , I A v e r  C o m - 
1 >Ia i nf .  ItillouNneKM a n d  
G e n e ra l D e b i l i t y .  Can bo 
had at any drugstore. Trade sup
plied by Woodard A  Faxon or J. W. Wood A Co., Wholesale 
Druggists, or by tho Western Surgical Institute,
KANSAS CITY. • MISSOURI.

SINKER, DAVIS &  GO.
Manufacturers of

Engines, Side Valve, Rock Shaft, Stationary 
and Portable, all sizes. Flue and Tubular 

Rollers, Flouring Mills and Elevators, 
Lortabec Grist Mills ami Saw Mills. 

Catalogue furnished on request.
101 In  I ‘ID S . P e n n sy lv a n ia  St. 

I N D IA N A P O L IS . - -  - IN D .

T IK 1T IIS .

H o p  Bittei'M  a r e  th e  P u r e s t  a n d  Heat 
■titter*  e v e r  9Va<le.

They nre compounded from I fo p n , I tn r lin , 
9 Ia n « lra lie  and D a n d e l io n ,  — the oldest, 
best, and most valuable medicines in tho worla 
and contain all t he best and most curative proper 
tiesjof all other Bitters, beingfthe greatest l l lo o t l  
P m  i tier,  r i v e r  IC« -  n I n  «»«•. and l.ife and 
Health Restoring Agent on earth. No dtflease or 
ill health can possibly long exist where these 
Bitters are used, so varied and perfect are their 
operations.

They Rive new life and vigor to the aged and 
Infirm. To all whose employments cause irregu
larity of the bowels or urinary organs, or who rt 
quire an Appetiser, Tonic and mild Stimulant., 
these Bitters are invaluable, being highly cura
tive, tonic and stimulating, If lim it i n t o x i 
c a t in g .

No matter what your feelings or symptoms are, 1 
what the disease or ailment is, use Hop Bitters.! 
Don’t wait until you are sick, but If yon only feel j 
bad or miserable use the Bitters at once. It. may | 
save your life. Hundreds hnve been saved by so 9 
doing. I f f ’ W54MI will be paid for a case they i 
will not cure or help.

I)o not suffer yourself or let your friends suffer, 
but use and urge them to use Hop Bitters.

Remember, Hop Bitters is no vile, drugged, 
drunken nostrum, but. the Purest and Best Medi
cine ever made; the “ I n v a l i d 's  F r ie n d  a n il 
■ lo p e .”  and no person or family should be with
out them. T r y  th e  H itte r s  t o -d a y .

Try Hop Cough Cure hikI Pain Keller. i

Olio Steel Bare Feece Go.
C L E V E L A N D , O H I O ,

m a n u f a c t u r e r s  o f

Barb Fence Wire

Tho Most Effective and Durable 
Fence in the Market.

l i lr .iL .i l  nii.l.*r n il tlm  Hotl.-in Fnt**nt. 
a n d  f r o m  l .a iv  s u IIh.

ASK YOU!! STOHEKKErEHS FOR 
STEEL BARB FENCE WlltE.

OH I

S o l i d  f o r  O i r o u l a r .

DR. SHOREY’ S KIDNEY INVESTIGATOR
The failure or action of tho Kidneys Is a source of 

many distressing diseases, and induces Rheumatism, 
Gouty affections, l'ains in the back and loins, etc. The 
following symptoms indicate weakness arising from a 
disordered state of the Kidneys, indisposition to exer
tion, loss of power or memory, difficulty in breathing 
nervousness, trembling, weakness of visioD, wakeful 
ness, pain in the small of the back, muscular lassitude 
hot and dry skin,eruptions on the face,pale complexion 
etc. A judicious and prompt use of this preparation 
may be relied upon to give tono to tho organs, restore 
their power and remove tho symptoms. For female 
diseases and irregularities there is no remedy so relia
ble as I)r . Shorey’h Kidney Investigator. It has 
been proven to be of the greatest value in treating dis
eases of the Urinary organs, such as Bright's Disease, 
Non-retention or Incontinence of Urine. Irritation, in
flammation or Ulceration of the Bladder or Kidneys. 
Chronic Catarrh of the Bladder and Uret ha, Diseased 
Prostate, Gravel or Stono in the Bladder, Dropsical 
Swellings, etc., for weakness arising from excess, in 
discretion or excess in either sex. Consumption, in
sanity and early mental and physical decay In young 
men and women can often be traced to diseased con
dition of the Kidneys. Fleshy persons and persons who 
are fond of high living and who force the Kidneys to 
undue exertion will derive great benefit from an occa
sional use of Hhoiiey'h K idney Investigator, thus 
warding off apoplexy and more fatal symptoms. Full 
directions with every package. Sold by all druggists. 
..........  ”  r bottle. Wholesale depots—55 CêONE DOLLAR per
derst., Now York; J.W.^Wood A Co.,Kacsas City; mno, 
ardson A Co.. Ht. Louis* Van Shacks A Ried Chicago

D r .  W h i t t i e r ’s
LICHT2TI2STC

LINIMENT.
The celebrated Dr. Whittier, Veterinary 

Surgeon, has contributed and done more for 
the comfort of that noble animal, the horse, 
than any man living, so says Budd Doble, the 
prince of horsemen, and Superintendents of 
the following stables in the City of Chicago: 
Field, Loiter & Co., J. V. Farwell & Co., Joseph 
Stockton & Co., Palmer House, Grand Pacific, 
City Railway Co., and Par melee ’Russ Line. 
It will cure any case of Thrush, Scratches, 
Greast heal, attacked Hoofs or any galden spot 
from Saddlcwn Harness; it will take out all 
inflamation in a few minutes. You can cure 
and work the Horse without delay. It will act 
like a charm on dry hoofs and feet, also corks, 
cuts and sores o f any kind. It will have tho 
same effect on any animal. It will heal a sore 
teat on a Cow in one night. Dr. Whittif.r 
will stake his reputation that it will have the 
same effect on mankind. It will cure any 
short or long standing case of skin disease, 
also Scrofular Scald Head, and Salt Rheum.

If your druggist does not keep it, I will send 
a Tint Bottle on receipt of 50 c.; Quart, $1.00.

DU. S. W H IT T IE R ,
2 0 4  W a s h in g to n  St.. C H IC A G O  I L L

NICHOLS, SHEPARD & CO,
B a t t l e  C r o c k ,  M i c h .

ORIGINAL AND ONLY GENUINE

“ V I B R A T O R ”

THRESHING MACHINERY.
T HE Watclilos* Grain-Saving, Time-Saving,

and Money-Saving Threshers of this day and genera
tion. Beyond all rivalry for Rapid Work. Fcr’ fect Cleaning, 
And for Savlug Grain from Wastage.

STEAM Power Threshers a Specialty. Special
•lies of Separators made expressly for Steam Tower.

O ITR Unrivaled Steam Thresher Engines,
both Portable and Traction, with Valuable Improve

ments, far beyond any other make or kind.

T HE ENTIRE Threshing Expenses (and often
three to five times that amount) can bo mado by the 

Extra Grain SAVED by these Improved Machines.

OKAIN Kaisers will not Kiihmit to the enor
mous wastage of Grain and tho inferior work done by 

all other machines, when once posted on the difference.

N OT Only Vastly Superior for Whont, Oats,
Barley, Kye, and like Grains, bat the Onlv Success

ful Thresher in' Flax, Timothy, Millet, Clover, and like 
Feeds. Requires no " ntUchraonta” or "rebuilding” to 
ohange from Grain to Feeds.

IN Thorough Workmanship, Elegant Finish,
Perfection of Parts, Completeness of Equipment, etc., 

our " Vibratos'1 Thresher Outlits arc Incomparable.

M ARVELOUS for Simplicity o f Parts, liking
less than onc-hnlf the usual Belts and Gears. Make* 

Clean Work, with no Litterings or Scatterings.

P OUR Hlxe* o f  Separators .Made. Ranging
from Six to Twelvc-Hon*» sUc,and two stylos of Mount ed Horse Powers to matoh.

F OR Particulars, Call on onr Healers Oft
vriic u»ui fur Uluurultd Cupular. * Li.U mail tntj

NO. 18. 122. K-0.M.U.
applying to any c»(th*uboT© adv^n 

•1-. i - tlo uot forget to say that you navr ;«* 
In thti lajMMM


